New Directions in the Law of the Sea:

Regional and National Developments

Compiled and Edited by Roy S. Lee Moritaka Hayashi

Volume 1

http://www.bbookshop.com



A Thomson Reuters business

© 2012 Thomson Reuters

This publication was created to provide you with accurate and authoritative information concerning the subject matter covered; however, this publication was not necessarily prepared by persons licensed to practice law in a particular jurisdiction. The publisher is not engaged in rendering legal or other professional advice and this publication is not a substitute for the advice of an attorney. If you require legal or other expert advice, you should seek the services of a competent attorney or other professional.

Introduction

A new era of the law of the sea has begun. After more than a decade since its adoption, the 1982 United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, supplemented by the Agreement relating to the implementation of Part XI of the Convention, has finally come into force and has brought about a global legal regime for rationally managing marine spaces and resources, from navigation and overflights to resource exploration and exploitation, environmental protection, fishing and shipping. The prospect for the Convention's universal acceptance seems to be shared by all. On the basis of this global framework, States have turned their attention to the implementation of the Convention at the national and regional levels.

At the national level, no less than half of the existing national maritime laws were enacted in the 1970's, well before the final conclusion of the Conference which adopted the Convention. Some others, though introduced at a later date, are nevertheless at variance with the provisions of the convention. New laws and regulations for various maritime zones and activities have now emerged. These new texts provide useful information on the manner and methods adopted in implementing the Convention; they illustrate the kind of problems confronted and the kind of measures taken, by various countries. They also provide information on the boundaries of the different maritime zones established, and on the rights and duties prescribed for such activities as fishing, navigation, shipping, pollution prevention and scientific research.

Significant developments have also been made at the regional and subregional levels. Confronted with serious deterioration of the marine environment and the depletion of fishery resources, States have been driven together to find solutions to common problems in their respective marine regions. Regional co-operations have thus greatly increased particularly in environmental protection, fisheries management and marine scientific research. Notable efforts have been made in those areas by the coastal States of such semi-enclosed seas as the Mediterranean Sea, the Baltic and North Seas and more recently, the Black Sea. Cooperative activities of various kinds in the South Pacific, the Indian Ocean, the Antarctic and Arctic Oceans, cover the entire ocean region. Existing regional arrangements are now in the process of being strengthened and new arrangements are being developed in the regions where none existed before.

All these important developments at the national and regional levels have generated a great deal of interests. Indeed, some may even be very instructive for those countries which are looking for a solution to their problems in dealing with similar situations. They also provide a wealth of materials for teaching and research in the field of the law of the sea and ocean affairs. Access to this wealth of materials and information has however become difficult. There had been a felt need to gather these scattered sources for a periodic publication containing most recent information in a handy, easily accessible form. The present publication is an attempt to respond to such need.

In order to facilitate the use of the materials and to provide a more focused presentation of the relevant materials from the perspective of a given marine region, as distinct from the traditional approach based on land territories, the entire world oceans and seas are divided in this publication into 14 marine regions (see Map):

- (1) North Pacific Ocean and adjacent seas
- (2) Western Pacific Ocean, South China Sea and adjacent seas
- (3) Indian Ocean, Bay of Bengal and Arabian Sea
- (4) Persian Gulf, Gulf of Oman, Gulf of Aden and Red Sea
- (5) Black Sea, Sea of Marmara, Bosphorus and Dardanelles Straits, and Caspian Sea
- (6) Mediterranean Sea
- (7) Baltic Sea
- (8) North Sea
- (9) North Atlantic Ocean and adjacent seas
- (10) Caribbean Sea and Gulf of Mexico
- (11) South Atlantic Ocean
- (12) Eastern Pacific Ocean
- (13) Arctic Ocean
- (14) Antarctic (Southern) Ocean

All relevant materials gathered for each marine region³ are presented under sixteen subject headings: e.g., territorial sea, straits, navigation, delimitation, marine environment, security, piracy, etc. Cross references are made where the information is of equal relevance to one or more subject headings or marine regions.⁴

Under each subject heading, three groups of information are provided: bilateral and regional instruments, national legislation and instruments, and settlement of disputes.

¹ A similar approach may be found, for example, in Professor Lewis M. Alexander's *Regional Cooperation in Marine Science*. Report prepared for Intergovernmental Oceanographic Commission (of UNESCO), United Nations (Ocean Economics and Technology office) and Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations (1978).

² The map is produced by the United Nations Cartographic Unit, map no. 3898.

³ Except the Arctic and Antarctic Oceans.

⁴ To avoid repetition, the text is produced only in places where the reference is made in bold face in the table of contents.

Introduction

This publication covers not only laws, regulations and treaties but also declarations, decisions, resolutions, recommendations, guidelines and important policy statements. The objective is to reflect current interests and concerns and to broaden the scope of enquiry so as to provide the users with a fuller view of relevant developments taking place.

A selected bibliography, updated annually, relating to each of the marine regions is included at the end of the Binder 2.

Materials are collected from various sources, including governments, institutions and publications. The editors would like to thank those who have made them available to this publication. A number of important texts have been extracted from the *Law of the Sea Bulletin*, published by the Division for Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea of the United Nations Office of Legal Affairs; we would like to acknowledge specifically here our appreciation.

Naturally, we are responsible for the contents of the publication and any views expressed here are ours and are not intended to represent the position of the Organization to which we have the honour to serve.

Roy S. Lee Moritaka Hayashi

Attp://www.phookshop.com

Summary of Contents

Volume 1

- Chapter 1. North Pacific Ocean and Adjacent Seas
- Chapter 2. Western Pacific Ocean, South China Sea and Adjacent Seas
- Chapter 3. Indian Ocean, Bay of Bengal and Arabian Sea

Volume 2

- Chapter 4. Persian Gulf, Gulf of Oman, Gulf of Aden and Red Sea
- Chapter 5. Black Sea, Sea of Marmara, Besperus and Dardanelles Straits, and Caspian Sea
- Chapter 6. Mediterranean Sea
- Chapter 7. Baltic Sea
- Chapter 8. North Sea
- Chapter 9. North Atlantic Ocean and Adjacent Seas

Volume 3

- Chapter 10. Caribbean Sea and Gulf of Mexico
- Chapter 11. South Atlantic Ocean
- Chapter 12. Eastern Pacific Ocean
- Chapter 13. Arctic Ocean
- Chapter 14. Antarctic (Southern) Ocean

Appendix

Appendix A. Bibliography

nttp.//www.abookshop.com

Volume 1

CHAPTER 1. NORTH PACIFIC OCEAN AND ADJACENT SEAS

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 1:1 United States: Message from the President of the United States
 Transmitting United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea,
 with Annexes, done at Montego Bay, December 10, 1982, and the
 Agreement relating to the Implementation of Part XI of the United
 Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea of 10 December 1982,
 with Annex, adopted at New York, July 28, 1994, and signed by the
 United States, subject to Ratification, on July 29, 1994, to the
 Senate, 7 October 1994; Letter of Submittal from the Secretary of
 State to the President, 23 September 1994
- § 1:2 Canada: An Act respecting the oceans of Canada, 18 December 1996
- § 1:3 Russian Federation: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 12 March 1997
- § 1:4 United States: Oceans Act of 2000
- § 1:5 Republic of Korea. Declaration made after ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 18 April 2006
- § 1:6 Japan: Basic Act on Ocean Policy (Act No. 33 of April 27, 2007)

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 1:7 Republic of Korea: Territorial Sea and Contiguous Zone Act, Law No. 3037 of 1977, as amended by Law No. 4986, promulgated on 6 December 1995
- § 1:8 Republic of Korea: Enforcement Decree of Territorial Sea and Contiguous Zone Act, Presidential Decree No. 9162 of 20 September 1978, as amended by Presidential Decrees No. 13463 of 7 September 1991 and No. 15133 of 31 July 1996
- § 1:9 China: Declaration of the G overnment of the People's Republic of China on the Baselines of the Territorial Sea, 15 May 1996

- § 1:10 Japan: Law on the Territorial Sea and the Contiguous Zone (Law No. 30 of 1977, as amended by Law No. 73 of 1996)
- § 1:11 Japan: Enforcement Order of the Law on the Territorial Sea and the Contiguous Zone (Cabinet Order No. 210 of 1977, as amended by Cabinet Order No. 383 of 1993 and Cabinet Order No. 206 of 1996)
- § 1:12 United States of America: Contiguous zone of the United States:

 Proclamation of the President of the United States, 2 September
 1999
- § 1:13 Russian Federation: Federal Act on the internal maritime waters, territorial sea and contiguous zone of the Russian Federation, 1998

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 1:14 Japan-China: Agreement on Fisheries between Japan and the People's Republic of China, done at Tokyo on 11 November 1997
- § 1:15 Japan-Republic of Korea: Agreement on Fisheries between Japan and the Republic of Korea, done at Kagoshima on 28 November 1998

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 1:16 United States: International Dolphin Conservation Act of 1992
- § 1:17 Canada: Coastal Fisheries Protection Act, as amended in 1994
- § 1:18 Japan: Law on the Exclusive Economic Zone and the Continental Shelf, Act No. 140 of 14 June 1996
- § 1:19 Japan: Guidelines for conducting marine scientific research in areas under national jurisdiction, 20 July 1996
- § 1:20 Republic of Korea: Exclusive Economic Zone Act No. 5151, promulgated on 8 August 1996
- § 1:21 China: Exclusive Economic Zone and Continental Shelf Act, 1998
- § 1:22 Russian Federation: Federal Act on the exclusive economic zone, 1998

IV. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 1:23 Russian Federation: Federal Law on the Continental Shelf, adopted by the State Duma on 25 October 1995

V. HIGH SEAS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 1:24 Central Bering Sea: Convention on the Conservation and Management of Pollock Resources in the Central Bering Sea, 16 June 1994, with Record of Discussions

VI. DEEP SEABED AND ITS RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 1:25 Russian Federation: Decree by the President of the Russian Federation on the activities of Russian private and legal persons for exploration and exploitation of deep seabed mineral resources, 22 November 1994

VII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 1:26 Asia-Pacific: Memorandum of Understanding on Port State Control in the Asia-Pacific Region, 1 December 1993

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 1:27 United States of America. Communication regarding its understanding of the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Mevements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal, 13 March 1996

VIII. MARINE SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH AND MARINE TECHNOLOGY

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 1:28 Russian Federation: Regulations on the positioning and use of foreign technical observation and monitoring facilities in the territory of the Russian Federation, on the continental shelf and in the exclusive economic zone of the Russian Federation, 2001

CHAPTER 2. WESTERN PACIFIC OCEAN, SOUTH CHINA SEA AND ADJACENT SEAS

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 2:1 Pacific Islands Forum: Pacific Islands Regional Ocean Policy, 27 August 2002

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 2:2 Australia: Seas and Submerged Lands Act 1973, as amended by the Maritime Legislation Amendment Act 1994
- § 2:3 Viet Nam: Resolution of the National Assembly of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam on the Ratification of the 1982 United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 23 June 1994
- § 2:4 Viet Nam: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 25 July 1994
- § 2:5 China: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 7 June 1996
- § 2:6 Malaysia: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 14 October 1996
- § 2:7 Timor-Leste: National Parliament Law No. 7/2002 Maritime Borders of the Territory of the Democratic Republic of Timor-Leste, 2002
- § 2:8 China: Note verbale dated 13 April 2009 concerning the Republic Act No. 9522: An Act to amend certain provisions of Republic Act No. 3046. as amended by Republic Act No. 5446, to define the Archipelagic Baselines of the Philippines, and for other purposes deposited by the Republic of the Philippines with the Secretary-Ceneral
- § 2:9 Republic of Vanuatu: Maritime Zones Act No. 6 of 2010

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 2:10 Thailand: Announcement of the Office of the Prime Minister concerning the straight baselines and internal waters of Thailand, 18 February 1993
- § 2:11 European Union: Note verbale dated 23 December 1994 from the German Embassy in Bangkok (on behalf of the European Union) addressed to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Thailand
- § 2:12 Philippines: Statement of the Department of Foreign A ffairs on the ratification by China of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 17 May 1996

- § 2:13 Indonesia: Act No. 6 of 8 August 1996 regarding Indonesian Waters
- § 2:14 Fiji: The Marine Spaces (Territorial Sea) (Rotuma and its Dependencies) Order, 1981

III. STRAITS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 2:15 The Batam Joint Ministerial Statement on the Straits of Malacca and Singapore, adopted at a meeting in Batam, Indonesia, 1-2 August 2005
- § 2:16 Jakarta Statement on Enhancement of Safety, Security and Environmental Protection in the Straits of Malacca and Singapore, adopted at Jakarta, Indonesia, on 8 September 2005
- § 2:17 Kuala Lumpur Statement on enhancement of safety, security and environmental protection in the Straits of Malacca and Singapore, Kuala Lumpur, 20 September 2006
- § 2:18 Singapore Statement on enhancement of safety, security and environmental protection in the Straits of Malecca and Singapore, Singapore, 6 September 2007

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 2:19 Australia-Japan-New Zealano: Convention for the Conservation of Southern Bluefin Tuna, 10 May 1993
- § 2:20 South Pacific countries: The Federated States of Micronesia Arrangement for Regional Fisheries Access, 30 November 1994

V. HIGH SEAS

- § 2:21 Western and Central Pacific: Majuro Declaration, 13 June 1997
- § 2:22 Convention on the Conservation and Management of Highly Migratory Fish Stocks in the Western and Central Pacific Ocean, done at Honolulu on 5 September 2000
- § 2:23 Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission: Conservation and Management Measures adopted at its Inaugural Session, 9-10 December 2004, Pohnpei, Federated States of Micronesia—Record of Fishing Vessels and Authorization to Fish
- § 2:24 —Cooperating Non-Members
- § 2:25 Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission: Conservation and Management Measures adopted at its Second Session, 12-16 December 2005, Pohnpei, Federated States of Micronesia—Conservation and Management Measures for Bigeye and Yellowfin Tuna in the Western and Central Pacific Ocean
- § 2:26 —Conservation and Management Measures for South Pacific Albacore

- § 2:27 —Conservation and Management Measure for North Pacific Albacore
- § 2:28 Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission: Conservation and Management Measures adopted at its Third Regular Session, Apia, Samoa, 11-15 December 2006—Conservation and Management Measure 2006-01: Conservation and Management Measures for Bigeye and Yellowfin Tuna in the Western and Central Pacific Ocean
- § 2:29 —Conservation and Management Measure for Swordfish in the South West Pacific
- § 2:30 —Conservation and Management Measure 2006-04: Conservation and Management MEasure for Striped Marlin in the Southwest Pacific
- § 2:31 —Conservation and Management Measure 2006-06: Commission Vesel Monitoring System
- § 2:32 —Conservation and Management Measure 2006-08: Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission Boarding and Inspection Procedures
- § 2:33 Conservation and Management Measure 2006-09: Conservation Measure to Establish a List of Vessels Presumed to Have Carried out Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated Fishing Activities in the Western and Central Pacific Ocean
- § 2:34 Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission: Conservation and Management Measures adopted at its Fourth Regular Session, Tumon, Guam, USA, 2-7 December 2007—Conservation and Management Measure 2007-01: Conservation and Management Measure for the Regional Observer Programme
- § 2:35 —Conservation and Management Measure 2007-02: Commission Vesel Monitoring System
- § 2:36 —Conservation and Management Measure 2007-03: Conservation and Management Measure to Establish a List of Vessels Presumed to have Carried Out Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated Fishing Activities in the WCPO
- § 2:37 —Conservation and Management Measure 2007-04: Conservation and Management MEasure to Mitigate the Impact of Fishing for Highly Migratory Fish Stocks on Seabirds
- § 2:38 Ministerial Meeting on Promoting Responsible Fishing Practices, including Combating Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated Fishing in the Region, Bali, 4 May 2007: Joint Ministerial Statement:

 Joint Ministerial Statement
- § 2:39 Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission: Conservation and Management Measures adopted at its Fifth Regular Session, Busan, Republic of Korea, 8-12 December 2008—Conservation and Management Measure 2008-01: Conservation and Management Measure for Bigeye and Yellowfin Tuna in the Western and Cetnral Pacific
- § 2:40 —Conservation and Management Measure 2008-02: Cooperating Non-Members
- § 2:41 —Conservation and Management Measure 2008-03: Conservationa nd Management of Sea Turtles

§ 2:42	—Conservation and Management Measure 2008-04: Conservation
	and Management Measure to Prohibit the Use of Large Scale Drift
	Net on the High Seas in the Convention Area

- § 2:43 —Conservation and Management Measure 2008-05: Conservation and Management of Swordfish
- § 2:44 —Conservation and Management Measure 2008-06: Conservation and Management of Sharks
- § 2:45 Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission: Conservation and Management Measures adopted at its Sixth Regular Session, Papeete, Tahiti, French Polynesia, 7-11 December 2009—
 Conservation and Management Measure 2009-01: WCPFC Record of Fishing Vessels and Authorization to Fish
- § 2:46 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-02: Conservation and Management Measure on the Application of High Seas Fad Closures and Catch Retention
- § 2:47 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-03: Conservation and Management for Swordfish
- § 2:48 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009 04: Conservation and Management for Sharks
- § 2:49 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-05: Conservation and Management Measure Prohibiting Fishing on Data Buoys
- § 2:50 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-06: Conservation and Management Measure on the Regulation of Transhipment
- § 2:51 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-07: Conservation and Management Measure for Pacific Bluefin Tuna
- § 2:52 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-08: Charter Notification Scheme
- § 2:53 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-09: Conservation and Management Measure for Vessels without Nationality
- § 2:54 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-10: Conservation and Management Measure to Monitor Landings of Purse Seiners at Ports so as to Ensure Reliable Catch Data by Species
- § 2:55 —Conservation and Management Measure 2009-11: Cooperating Non-Members
- § 2:56 Western and Central Pacific Fisheries Commission: Conservation and Management Measures adopted at the Seventh Regular Session, Honolulu, Hawaii, USA (December 6-10, 2010)—
 Conservation and Management Measure for North Pacific Striped Marlin: Conservation and Management Measure 2010-01
- § 2:57 —Conservation and Management Measures for the Eastern High-Seas Pocket Special Management Area: Conservation and Management Measure 2010-02
- § 2:58 —Conservation and Management Measure for Compliance Monitoring Scheme: Conservation and Management Measure 2010-03
- § 2:59 —Conservation and Management Measure for Pacific Bluefin Tuna: Conservation and Management Measure 2010-04
- § 2:60 —Conservation and Management Measure for South Pacific Albacore: Conservation and Management Measure 2010-05

- § 2:61 —Conservation and Management Measure to Establish a List of Vessels Presumed to Have Carried Out Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated Fishing Activities in the WCPO: Conservation and Management Measure 2010-06
- § 2:62 —Conservation and Management Measure for Sharks: Conservation and Management Measure 2010-07

VI. ISLANDS AND ARCHIPELAGIC WATERS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 2:63 Indonesia: Designation of certain sea lanes and air routes thereabove through Indonesian archipelagic waters: Note by Indonesia
- § 2:64 Indonesia: Government Regulation No. 61 of 1998 on the list of geographical coordinates of the base points of the archipelagic baselines of Indonesia in the Natuna Sea
- § 2:65 Indonesia: Government Regulation No. 37 on the Rights and Obligations of Foreign Ships and Aircraft Exercising the Right of Archipelagic Sea Lane Passage through Designated Archipelagic Sea Lanes, 28 June 2002
- § 2:66 Fiji: Marine Spaces (Archipelagic Baselines and Exclusive Economic Zone) Order, 1981

VII. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

- § 2:67 Australia-Indonesia: Treaty between the Government of Australia and the Government of the Republic of Indonesia establishing an exclusive economic zone boundary and certain seabed boundaries, 14 March 1997
- § 2:68 United States-Niue: Treaty between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of Niue on the delimitation of a maritime boundary, 13 May 1997
- § 2:69 Thailand-Viet Nam: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Thailand and the Government of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam on the delimitation of the maritime boundary between the two countries in the Gulf of Thailand, done on 9 August 1997
- § 2:70 Exchange of Notes constituting an Agreement between the Government of Australia and the United Nations Transitional Administration in East Timor concerning the continued operation of the Treaty between Australia and the Republic of Indonesia on the Zone of Cooperation in an Area between the Indonesian Province of East Timor and Northern Australia of 11 December 1989, 10 February 2000—Note verbal dated 10 February 2000 from the United Nations Transitional Administration in East Timor, Dili, to the Australian Mission in East Timor, Dili
- § 2:71 —Note verbale dated 10 February 2000 from the Australian

- Mission in East Timor, Dili, to the United Nations Transitional Administration in East Timor, Dili
- § 2:72 Memorandum of Understanding between the United Nations Transitional Administration in East Timor (UNTAET), acting on behalf of East Timor, and the Government of Australia on arrangements relating to the Timor Gap Treaty, 10 February 2000
- § 2:73 Australia-East Timor: Memorandum of Understanding—Timor Sea Arrangement, 5 July 2001
- § 2:74 Australia-East Timor: Timor Sea Treaty between the Government of East Timor and the Government of Australia, done at Dili on 20 May 2002
- § 2:75 Australia-East Timor: Exchange of Notes constituting an Agreement between the Government of Australia and the Government of the Democratic Republic of East Timor concerning Arrangements for Exploration and Exploitation of Petroleum in an Area of the Timor Sea between Australia and East Timor, Dili, 20 May 2002
- § 2:76 Australia-Timor-Leste: Agreement between the Government of Australia and the Government of the Democratic Republic of Timor-Leste relating to the Unitization of the Sunrise and Troubadour Fields, done at Dili, on 6 March 2003
- § 2:77 China-Viet Nam: Agreement between the People's Republic of China and the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam on the Delimitation of the Territorial Seas, Exclusive Economic Zones and Continental Shelves of the Two Countries in Beibu Gulf/Bac Bo Gulf, 25 December 2000
- § 2:78 Viet Nam-Indonesia: Agreement between the Government of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam and the Government of the Republic of Indonesia concerning the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf Boundary, 26 June 2003

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 2:79 Portugal: Note verbale dated 28 August 1997 from the Embassy of Portugal in Canberra addressed to the Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade of the Government of Australia

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 2:80 International Court of Justice: Press Release on the Judgment in the Case concerning the Sovereignty over Pedra Branca/Pulau Batu Puteh, Middle Rocks and South Ledge (Malaysia/Singapore), 23 May 2008

VIII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 2:81 South Pacific Region: Convention to Ban the Importation into Forum Island Countries of Hazardous and Radioactive Wastes and

- to Control the Transboundary Movement and Management of Hazardous Wastes within the South Pacific Region, done at Waigani, Papua New Guinea, 16 September 1995
- § 2:82 Pacific Islands Forum: Niue Declaration on Climate Change, Niue, 20 August 2008

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 2:83 Case Concerning Land Reclamation by Singapore in and around the Straits of Johor (Malaysia v Singapore) Settlement Agreement, 26 April 2005

IX. SECURITY AND DISARMAMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 2:84 Southeast Asian States: Treaty on the Southeast Asia Nuclear Weapon-Free Zone, done at Bangkok, 15 December 1995
- § 2:85 Southeast Asian States: Protocol to the Treaty on Southeast Asia Nuclear Weapon-Free Zone, done at Bangkok, 15 December 1995

X. PIRACY, DRUG TRAFFICKING, AND OTHER CRIMES AT SEA

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 2:86 Regional Cooperation Agreement on Combating Piracy and Armed Robbery against Ships in Asia, 4 November 2004

CHAPTER 3. INDIAN OCEAN, BAY OF BENGAL AND ARABIAN SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 3:1 India: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea. 29 June 1995
- § 3:2 South Africa: Maritime Zones Act, No. 15 of 1994
- § 3:3 Pakistan: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 26 February 1997
- § 3:4 Maldives: Maritime Zones of Maldives Act No. 6/96
- § 3:5 Bangladesh: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 27 July 2001
- § 3:6 Seychelles: Maritime Zones Act, 1999 (Act No. 2 of 1999)
- § 3:7 Mauritius: Maritime Zones Act 2005
- § 3:8 United Kingdom-Mauritius: Notes verbales of the United Kingdom and Mauritius on the British Indian Territory—UK: Note verbale

- dated 19 March 2009 concerning a deposit of charts and lists of geographical coordinates by the Republic of Mauritius
- § 3:9 —Mauritius: Note verbale dated 9 June 2009 in respoect to the Note No. 26/09 dated 19 March 2009 from the Permanent Mission of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland
- § 3:10 Bangladesh: Note verbale dated 6 July 2009 concerning the baselines of Myanmar declared under "The Law Amending the Territorial Sea and Maritime Zones Law 2008" (The State Peace and Development Council Law no. 8/2008)

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 3:11 Pakistan: Territorial maritime boundaries—Notification of basline coordinates, 29 August 1996
- § 3:12 —Protest by India, 24 Febrauary 1997
- § 3:13 India: Statement on Pakistan's baselines, 22 May 2001

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 3:14 Madagascar: Ordinance No. 93-022, regulating fishing and aquaculture, 1993
- § 3:15 Madagascar: Decree No. 94-112, establishing the General Organization of Maritime Fishing, 18 February 1994

IV. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 3:16 Myanmar-India-Thailand: Agreement between the Government of the Union of Myanmar, the Government of the Republic of India and the Government of the Kingdom of Thailand on the determination of the trijunction point between the three countries in the Andaman Sea, done at New Delhi on 27 October 1993

V. HIGH SEAS

- § 3:17 Indian Ocean: Agreement for the Establishment of the Indian Ocean Tuna Commission, November 1993
- § 3:18 Commission for the Conservation of the Southern Bluefin Tuna

- (CCSBT): Resolutions adopted by the Extended Commission of the Tenth Annual Meeting of the Commission, 7-10 October 2003, Christchurch, New Zealand—Resolution to Establish the Status of Co-Operating Non-Member of the Extended Commission and the Extended Scientific Committee
- § 3:19 —Resolution on Illegal, Unregulated and Unreported Fishing (IUU) and Establishment of a CCSBT Record of Vessels over 24 meters Authorized to Fish for Southern Bluefin Tuna
- § 3:20 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its 8th Session, 7-12 December 2003—Resoultion 03/01 on the Limitation of Fishing Capacity of Contracting Parties and Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties
- § 3:21 —Resolution 03/02 on Criteria for Attaining the Status of Co-Operating Non-Contracting Party
- § 3:22 Commission for the Conservation of the Southern Bluefin Tuna (CCSBT): Resolution adopted by the Extended Commission of the Eleventh Annual Meeting of the Commission 19-22 October 2004, Busan, Republic of Korea, on amendment of the Resolution on "Illegal, Unregulated and Unreported Fishing (IUU) and Establishment of a CCSBT Record of Vessels over 24 meters Authorized to Fish for Southern Bluefin Tuna adopted" at the CCSBT10 in 2003
- § 3:23 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC). Resolutions adopted at its Ninth Session, Victoria, Seychelles, 30 May-3 June 2005— Resolution 05/01: Management Measures for Bigeye Tuna
- § 3:24 —Resolution 05/02: Concerning the Establishment of an IOTC Record of Vessels Authorised to Operate in the IOTC Area
- § 3:25 —Resolution 05/03: Relating to the Establishment of an IOTC Programme of Inspection in Port
- § 3:26 —Resolution 05/04: Concerning Registration and Exchange of Information on Vessels, including Flag of Convenience Vessles, Fishing for Tropical Tunas and Swordfish in the IOTC Area of Competence
- § 3:27 —Resolution 05/05: Concerning the Conservation of Sharks Caught in Association with Fisheries Managed by IOTC
- § 3:28 Southern Indian Ocean Fisheries Agreement, done on 7 July 2006
- § 3:29 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Tenth Session, Goa, India, 22-26 May 2006—Resolution 6/01 on Establishing a List of Vessels Presumed to Have Carried out Illegal, Unregulated and Unreported Fishing in the IOTC Area
- § 3:30 —Resolution 06/02 on Establishing a Programme for Transhipment by Large-scale Fishing Vessels
- § 3:31 —Resolution 06/03 on Establishing a Vessel Monitoring System Programme
- § 3:32 —Resolution 06/04 on Reducing Incidental Bycatch of Seabirds in Longline Fisheries
- § 3:33 —Resolution 06/05 on the Limitation of Fishing Capacity, in Terms of Number of Vessels, of IOTC Contracting Parties and Cooperating non Contracting Parties
- § 3:34 Commission for the Conservation of Southern Bluefin Tuna

- (CCSBT): Resolutions adopted by the Extended Commission of the Thirteenth Annual Meeting of the Commission, Miyazaki, Japan, 10-13 October 2006—Resolution on the Implementation of a Catch Docuemtnation Scheme to record all catches of Southern Bluefin Tuna regardless of whether the Southern Bluefin Tuna were traded
- § 3:35 —Resolution on the development and implementation of a Vessel Monitoring System
- § 3:36 —Resolution on Establishing a Program for Transhipment by Large-Scale Fishing Vessels
- § 3:37 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Eleventh Session, Grand Baie, Mauritius, 13-18 May 2007—
 Resolution 07/01 to Promote Compliance by Nationals of Contracting Parties and Cooperating Non-Contracting parties with IOTC Conservation and Management Measures
- § 3:38 —Resolution 07/02 Concerning the Establishment of an IOTC Record of Vessels Authorised to Operate in the IOTC Area
- § 3:39 —Resolution 07/03 Concerning the Recording of Catch by Fishing Vessels in the IOTC Area
- § 3:40 —Resolution 07/04 Concerning Registration and Exchange of Information on Vessels Fishing for Tunas and Swordfish in the IOTC Area
- § 3:41 —Resolution 07/05 Limitation of Fishing Capacity of ITOC Contracting Parties and Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties in Terms of Number of Longline Vessles Targeting Swordfish and Albacore
- § 3:42 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Twelfth Session, Muscat, Oman, 7-11 June 2008—Resolution 08/01 on Mandatory Statistical Requirements for IOTC Members and Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties (CPCs)
- § 3:43 —Resolution 08/02 on Establishing a Programme for Transhipment by Large-Scale Fishing Vessels
- § 3:44 Commission for the Conservation of Southern Bluefin Tuna (CCSBT). Resolutions adopted at the Fifteenth Annual Meeting of the Extended Commission, Auckland, New Zealand, 14-17 October 2008
- § 3:45 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Thirteenth Session, Bali, Indonesia, 30 March-3 April 2009— Resolution 2009/01 on the Performance Review Follow-up
- § 3:46 —Resolution 2009/02 on the Implementation of a Limitation of Fishing Capacity of Contracitnng Parties and Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties
- § 3:47 —Resolution 2009/03 on Establishing a List of Vessels Presumed to have Carried out Illegal, Unregulated and Unreported Fishing in the IOTC Area
- § 3:48 —Resolution 2009/04 Regional Observer Scheme
- § 3:49 —Resolution 2009/05 to Prohibit the Use of Large-Scale Driftnets on the High Seas in the IOTC Area
- § 3:50 —Resolution 2009/06 on Marine Turtles

- § 3:51 Commission for the Conservation of Southern Bluefin Tuna (CCSBT): Resolutions adopted by the Extended Commission of the Sixteenth Annual Meeting of the Commission, 20-23 October 2009, Jeju Island, Republic of Korea—Resolution on the Totla Allowable Catch and Future Management of Southern Bluefin Tuna
- § 3:52 —Resolution on action plans to ensure copliance with Conservation and Management Measures
- § 3:53 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Fourteenth Session, Busan, Korea (March 1–5, 2010)—Resolution 10/03 Concerning the Recording of Catch by Fishing Vessels in the IOTC Area
- § 3:54 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Fourteenth Session, Busan, Korea (March 1-5, 2010)—Resolution 10/07 Concerning a Record of Licensed Foreign Vessels Fishing for Tunas and Swordfish in the IOTC Area
- § 3:55 —Resolution 10/08 Concerning a Record of Active Vessels Fishing for Tunas and Swordfish in the IOTC Area
- § 3:56 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Fourteenth Session, Busan, Korea (March 1–5, 2010)—Resolution 10/10 Concerning Market Related Measures
- § 3:57 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Fifteenth Session, Colombo, Sri Lanka (March 18-22, 2011)—
 Resolution 11/03 on Establishing a List of Vessels Presumed to have Carried Out Illegal, Unregulated and Unreported Fishing in the IOTC Area
- § 3:58 —Resolution 11/04 on a Regional Observer Scheme
- § 3:59 Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC): Resolutions adopted at its Fifteenth Session, Colombo, Sri Lanka (March 18–22, 2011)—
 Resolution 11/05 on Establishing a Programme for Transhipment by Large-Scale Fishing Vessels

VI. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

- § 3:60 France-Seychelles: Agreement concerning the delimitation of the maritime boundary of the exclusive economic zone and the continental shelf of France and Seychelles, 19 February 2001
- § 3:61 United Republic of Tanzania-Seychelles: Agreement between the Government of the United Republic of Tanzania and the Government of the Republic of Seychelles on the Delimitation of the Maritime Bound of the Exclusive Economic Zone and the Continental Shelf, 23 January 2002
- § 3:62 Oman-Pakistan: Muscat Agreement on the Delimitation of the Maritime Boundary between the Sultanate of Oman and the Islamic Republic of Pakistan, done at Muscat on 12 June 2000
- § 3:63 Oman-Yemen: Agreement on the Delimitation of the Maritime Boundary between the Sultanate of Oman and the Republic of Yemen, 14 December 2003
- § 3:64 Mauritius-Seychelles: Agreement between the Government of the

Republic of Mauritius and the Government of the Republic of Seychelles on the Delimitation of the Exclusive Economic Zone between the Two States, 29 July 2008

§ 3:65 Agreement between the United Republic of Tanzania and the Republic of Kenya on the delimitation of the maritime boundary of the exclusive economic zone and the continental shelf, 23 June 2009

VII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 3:66 Indian Ocean Region: Memorandum of Understanding on Port State Control for the Indian Ocean Region, 5 June 1998

VIII. NAVIGATION AND SHIPPING

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 3:67 Kenya: Merchant Shipping Act of 2009

IX. PIRACY, DRUG TRAFFICKING, AND OTHER CRIMES AT SEA

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 3:68 Code of Conduct Concerning the Repression of Piracy and Armed Robbery against Ships in the Western Indian Ocean and the Gulf of Aden, 29 January 2009

Volume 2

CHAPTER 4. PERSIAN GULF, GULF OF OMAN, GULF OF ADEN AND RED SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 4:1 European Union: Démarche of 14 December 1994 by the German Embassy in Tehran concerning provisions of Iranian national law not compatible with international law of the sea
- § 4:2 Iran: Note No. 641/1206 dated 3 May 1995 addressed to the Embassy of the French Republic at Tehran, in response to the protest filed by Germany on behalf of the European Union concerning the Act of 2 May 1993 on the Marine Areas of the Islamic Republic of Iran in the Persian Gulf and in the Sea of Oman

- § 4:3 Saudi Arabia: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 24 April 1996
- § 4:4 Kuwait: Letter dated 26 August 1996 from the Permanent Representative of Kuwait to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:5 Letter dated 18 October 1997 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:6 Saudi Arabia: Note verbale dated 25 July 1996 from the Permanent Mission of Saudi Arabia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretariat (ii) Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the Untied Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:7 Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the Untied Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:8 United Arab Emirates: Letter dated 26 August 1995 from the Permanent Representative of the United Arab Emirates to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:9 Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:10 Qatar: Note verbale dated 20 August 1996 from the Permanent Mission of Qatar to the United Nations addressed to the Secretariat
- § 4:11 Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:12 Bahrain: Letter dated 4 November 1996 from the Permanent Representative of Bahrain to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:13 Israel-Jordan: Treaty of Peace between the State of Israel and the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, 26 October 1994 (excerpts)

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 4:14 Qatar: Decree No. 40 of 1992 defining the Breadth of the Territorial Sea and Contiguous Zone of the State of Qatar, 16 April 1992
- § 4:15 Bahrain: Law by Decree No. 8 of 1993 with respect to the territorial Sea and contiguous zone of the State of Bahrain
- § 4:16 Iran: Act on the marine areas of the Islamic Republic of Iran in the Persian Gulf and the Oman Sea, 2 May 1993
- § 4:17 United States: Protest by the United States of America against the

- Act of 2 May 1993 on the marine areas of the Islamic Republic of Iran in the Persian Gulf and the Oman Sea, 11 January 1994
- § 4:18 Iran: Comments by Iran concerning the viewpoints of the United States Government regarding the Act of 2 May 1993, 24 May 1994
- § 4:19 United Arab Emirates: Federal Law No. 19 of 1993 in respect of delimitation of the maritime zones of the United Arab Emirates, 17 October 1993
- § 4:20 United Arab Emirates: Circular No. 34 of 1994 concerning the entry of vessels into the sea ports of the United Arab Emirates and their departure therefrom, 24 May 1994

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:21 Agreement for the Establishment of the Regional Commission for Fisheries, 1999

IV. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:22 Note verbale dated 8 May 2002 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

V. LAND-LOCKED STATES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 4:23 Ethiopia-Fritrea: Transit and Port Services Agreement, done on 27 September 1993
- § 4:24 Djibuti-Ethiopia: Djibouti Port Utilization Agreement, 1994

VI. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

- § 4:25 Israel and Jordan: Maritime Boundary Agreement between the Government of the State of Israel and the Government of the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, done at Aquaba on 18 January 1996
- § 4:26 Saudi Arabia-Kuwait: Agreement concerning the submerged area adjacent to the divided zone, 2 July 2000
- § 4:27 Yemen-Saudi Arabia: International Boundary Treaty between the Republic of Yemen and the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, 12 June 2000

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:28 United Arab Emirates: Note dated 16 June 2009 concerning the registration of the Joint Minutes between the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia and the State of Qatar regarding the delimitation of their land and maritime boundaries and the two maps annexed thereto

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 4:29 International Court of Justice. Bahrain-Qatar: Case concerning Maritime Delimitation and Territorial Questions between Qatar and Bahrain (Jurisdiction and admissibility): Judgments of the International Court of Justice on 1 July 1994 and on 15 February 1995

CHAPTER 5. BLACK SEA, SEA OF MARMARA, BOSPORUS AND DARDANELLES STRAITS, AND CASPIAN SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:1 Joint Statement by the Russian Federation and Turkmenistan on the results of talks concerning the problems affecting the Caspian Sea. 12 August 1995
- § 5:2 Joint Russian-Iranian Statement on the Caspian Sea, issued at Teheran on 30 October 1995
- § 5:3 Joint Statement by the Russian Federation and the Republic of Kazakstan on Cooperation in the Use of the Caspian Sea, adopted in Almaty on 27 April 1996
- § 5:4 Joint Statement on Caspian Sea questions adopted by the Presidents of Azerbaijan and Kazakstan in Baku on 16 September 1996
- § 5:5 Joint statement of 8 July 1998 by the President of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the President of Turkmenistan
- § 5:6 The Joint Statement by the President of Ukraine and the President of the Russian Federation on the Sea of Azov and the Strait of Kerch, 24 December 2003

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:7 Russian Federation: Position of the Russian Federation regarding the legal regime of the Caspian Sea, 5 October 1994
- § 5:8 Romania: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 17 December 1996
- § 5:9 Iran: Position of the Islamic Republic of Iran concerning the legal regime of the Caspian Sea, 3 September 1997

- § 5:10 Iran: Letter dated 3 September 1997 from the Chargé d'Affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 5:11 Kazakhstan: Letter dated 25 September 1997 from the Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Kazakhstan addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 5:12 Statement of the Foreign Ministry of the Islamic Republic of Iran on the results of the Kazakhstan-Russian consultations reflected in the statement dated 13 February 1998 of the Kazakhstan Foreign Ministry
- § 5:13 Kazakhstan: Statement dated 13 February 1998 by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Kazakhstan on the results of the Kazakhstan-Russian consultations on questions relating to the legal status of the Caspian Sea
- § 5:14 Statement by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Azerbaijani Republic adopted on 10 December 1998
- § 5:15 Ukraine: Declaration upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 3 June 1999
- § 5:16 Bulgaria: Maritime Space, Inland Waterways and Ports Act of the Republic of Bulgaria, adopted on 28 January 2000

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 5:17 Ukraine: List of the geographical coordinates of the points defining the position of the baselines for measuring the width of the territorial waters, economic zone and continental shelf

III. STRAITS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:18 Turkey: Maritime Traffic Regulations for the Turkish Straits and the Marmara Region, entered into force on 1 July 1994
- § 5:19 Russian Federation: Statement on the issue of navigation in the Straits, 9 January 1996

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 5:20 Ukraine: Law of Ukraine on the exclusive (marine) economic zone of 16 May 1995

V. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:21 Turkey-Bulgaria: Joint statement on the Agreement between the Republic of Turkey and the Republic of Bulgaria on the determination of the boundary in the mouth of the Rezovska/ Mutludere River and delimitation of the maritime areas between the two States in the Black Sea, 20 January 1998
- § 5:22 Russian Federation-Kazakhstan: Agreement between the Russian Federation and the Republic of Kazakhstan on the Delimitation of the Seabed of the Northern Part of the Caspian Sea for the Purposes of Exercising Their Sovereign Rights to the Exploitation of its Subsoil, 6 July 1998
- § 5:23 Turkey-Bulgaria: Agreement on the determination of the boundary in the mouth area of the Mutludere/Rezovska River and delimitation of the maritime areas between the two States in the Black Sea, done on 4 December 1997
- § 5:24 Turkey-Georgia: Protocol between the Government of the Republic of Turkey and the Government of Georgia on the confirmation of the maritime boundaries between them in the Black Sea, done at Tbilisi on 14 July 1997

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:25 Iran: Letter dated 28 February 2002 from the Chargé d'affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 5:26 Azerbaijan and Kazakhstan: Letter dated 15 April 2002 from the Permanent Representatives of Azerbaijan and K azakhstan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 5:27 Iran: Letter dated 26 July 2002 from the Chargé d'affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 5:28 International Court of Justice: Press Release on the Judgment in the Case concerning Maritime Delimitation in the Black Sea (Romania v. Ukraine), 3 February 2009

VI. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

- § 5:29 Black Sea: Convention on the Protection of the Black Sea against Pollution, 21 April 1992
- § 5:30 Black Sea: Pr otocol on Protection of the Black Sea Marine Environment against Pollution from Land-based Sources, 21 April 1992
- § 5:31 Black Sea: Protocol on Cooperation in Combating Pollution of the xxviii

- Black Sea Marine Environment by Oil and Other Harmful Substances in Emergency Situations, 21 April 1992
- § 5:32 Black S ea: Protocol on the Protection of the B lack S ea M arine Environment against Pollution by Dumping, 21 April 1992
- § 5:33 Black Sea: Ministerial Declaration on the Protection of the Black Sea, 7 April 1993
- § 5:34 Framework Convention for the Protection of the Marine Environment of the Caspian Sea, done at Tehran on 4 November of 2003
- § 5:35 Protocol on the Protection of the Marine Environment of the Black Sea from Land Based Sources and Activities, Done on 17 April 2009, at Sofia, Bulgaria
- § 5:36 Declaration of the Ministers of Environment of the Contracting Parties to the Convention on the Protection of the Black Sea Against Pollution on Strengthening the Cooperation for the Rehabilitation of the Black Sea Environment, adopted at Sofia, 17 April 2009

CHAPTER 6. MEDITERRANEAN SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:1 Malta: Declaration made by Malta upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 20 May 1993
- § 6:2 Italy: Declaration upon depositing the instrument of ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea and the Agreement relating to the Implementation of Part XI of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 12 January 1995
- § 6:3 Slovenia: Declaration made upon succession with respect to the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 16 June 1995
- § 6:4 Greece: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 21 July 1995
- § 6:5 Turkey: Objection to the declaration made by Greece upon signature and ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea
- § 6:6 Spain: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 15 January 1997
- § 6:7 Monaco: Act No. 1.198 of 27 March 1998 containing the Code of the Sea (excerpts) (excerpts)
- § 6:8 Turkey: Letter dated 3 December 2002 from the Permanent Representative of Turkey to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 6:9 Syria: Law No. 28, 8 November 2003

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 6:10 Algeria: Declaration 1 made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 11 June 1996

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:11 Croatia: Statement made upon succession with respect to the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 5 April 1995
- § 6:12 Algeria: Declaration 2 made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 11 June 1996
- § 6:13 Malta: Territorial Waters and Contiguous Zone Act, 10 December 1971, as amended in 1975, 1978, 1981 and 2002
- § 6:14 Cyprus: A Law to Provide for the Proclamation of the Contiguous Zone by the Republic of Cyprus, 2 April 2004

III. STRAITS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:15 Greece: Note regarding the Turkish notification dated 22 February 1996 on the interpretative statement made by Greece at the time of both signature and ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 30 June 1997

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:16 Cyprus and Egypt: Agreement between the Republic of Cyprus and the Arab Republic of Egypt on the Delimitation of the Exclusive Economic Zone, 17 February 2003

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:17 Algeria: Legislative Decree No. 94-13 of 17 Dhu'lhijjah 1414, corresponding to 28 May 1994, establishing the general rules relating to fisheries, 22 June 1994
- § 6:18 Spain: Royal Decree 1315/1997, of 1 August 1997, establishing a Fisheries Protection Zone in the Mediterranean Sea
- § 6:19 Croatia: Decision on the extension of jurisdiction in the Adriatic Sea, 3 October 2003
- § 6:20 Slovenia: Note verbale dated 7 November 2003 from the Permanent Mission of Slovenia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 6:21 Letter dated 29 March 2005 from the Chargé d'affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General concerning the declaration of a Libyan Fisheries Protection Zone

- § 6:22 C yprus: A Law to Provide for the Proclamation of the Exclusive Economic Zone by the Republic of Cyprus, 2 April 2004
- § 6:23 Croatia: Communication by the Republic of Croatia dated 8 July 2004
- § 6:24 Slovenia: Note verbale dated 30 August 2004 Addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 6:25 Croatia: Note verbale dated 11 January 2005 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Croatia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations
- § 6:26 Note verbale dated 3 October 2005 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Slovenia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations
- § 6:27 Slovenia: Ecological Protection Zone and Continental Shelf of the Republic of Slovenia Act, 22 October 2005
- § 6:28 Italy: Law 61 on the Establishment of an ecological protection zone beyond the outer limit of the territorial sea, 8 February 2006
- § 6:29 Croatia: Notes verbales concerning the Ecological and Fisheries
 Protection Zone, and the Continental Shelf—Note verbale dated 21
 May 2007 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Croatia
 to the United Nations addressed to the Secretaryar-General of the
 United Nations in reference to notes verbales from the Permanent
 Mission of Italy dated 16 April 2004 and 15 March 2006 addressed
 to the Secretary-General of the United Nations, concerning the
 Ecological and Fisheries Protection Zone of hte Republic of Croatia
- § 6:30 —Note verbale dated 31 May 2007 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Croatia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations in reference to note verbale from the Republic of Slovenia dated 21 Febrauary 2006 addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations, concerning the Ecological Protection Zone and Continental Shelf of the REpublic of Slovenia
- § 6:31 Libyan Arab Jamahiriya: Declaration and decision concerning the exclusive economic zone, 2009—Declaration Concerning the Exclusive Economic Zone of the Great Socialist People's Libyan Arab Jamahiriya (May 27, 2009)
- § 6:32 —General People's Committee Decision No. 260 of A.J. 1377 (A.D. 2009) concerning the declaration of the exclusive economic zone (May 31, 2009)

V. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

- § 6:33 Albania-Italy: Agreement between the Republic of Albania and the Republic of Italy for the determination of the continental shelf of each of the two countries, 18 December 1992
- § 6:34 Mediterranean Sea: Protocol for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution Resulting from Exploration and Exploitation of the Continental Shelf and the Seabed and its

Subsoil, 14 October 1994 for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution Resulting from Exploration and Exploitation of the Continental Shelf and the Seabed and its Subsoil, 14 October 1994

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:35 Malta: Continental Shelf Act of 29 July 1966, as amended in 1983 and 2002

VI. HIGH SEAS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:36 Agreement of the General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean, as amended for the Mediterranean, as amended
- § 6:37 Agreement on the Conservation of Cetaceans of the Black Sea, Mediterranean Sea and Contiguous Atlantic Area, done on 24 November 1996
- § 6:38 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM): Recommendations adopted at its 32nd Session, Rome, Italy, 25-29 February 2008
- § 6:39 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM):
 Recommendations adopted at its 33rd Session, Tunis, 23-27 March
 2009—Recommendation GFCM/35/2009/5 on the Establishment of
 the GFCM Regional Fleet Register
- § 6:40 —Recommendation GFCM/33/2009/6 concerning the Establishment of a GFCM Record of Vessels over 15 metres authorized to operate in the GFCM Area amending the REcommendation GFCM/2005/2
- § 6:41 —Recommendation GFCM/33/2009/7 concerning Minimum Standards for the Establishment of a Vessel Monitoring System (VMS) in the GFCM Area
- § 6:42 —Recommendation GFCM/33/2009/8 on the Establishment of a List of Vessels Presumed to have Carried Out IUU Fishing in the GFCM Area amending the Recommendation GFCM/2006/4
- § 6:43 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM): Recommendations adopted at its 34th Session, Athens, Greece (April 14–17, 2010)—Recommendation GFCM/34/2010/1 Concerning the Establishment of a GFCM Logbook
- § 6:44 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM): Recommendations adopted at its 34th Session, Athens, Greece (April 14–17, 2010)—Recommendation GFCM/34/2010/2 on the Management of Fishing Capacity
- § 6:45 —Recommendation GFCM/34/2010/3 Concerning the Identification of Non-Compliance
- § 6:46 —Recommendation GFCM 34/2010/4 Concerning Selected ICCAT Recommendations

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:47 Malta: Declaration upon accession to the Agreement for the xxxii

implementation of the provisions of the UN Convention on the Law of the Sea relating to the conservation and management of straddling fish stocks and highly migratory fish stocks, 9 November 2001

VII. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:48 Tunisia and Algeria: Agreement on Provisional Arrangements for the Delimitation of the Maritime Boundaries between the Republic of Tunisia and the People's Democratic Republic of Algeria, 11 February 2002

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:49 Tunisia: Communication from the Government of Tunisia to the Secretary-General of the United Nations concerning the declaration made by Malta upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 27 May 1994
- § 6:50 Italy: Note verbale dated 15 March 2006 from the Permanent Mission of Italy to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations

VIII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:51 Barcelona Convention for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution: Protocol concerning Specially Protected Areas and Biological Diversity in the Mediterranean, done at Barcelona on 10 June 1995
- § 6:52 Amendments to the Convention for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution, adopted at Barcelona on 10 June 1995
- § 6:53 Amendments to the Protocol for the Prevention of Pollution of the Mediterranean Sea by Dumping from Ships and Aircraft, adopted at Barcelona on 10 June 1995
- § 6:54 Amendments to the Protocol for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution from Land-Based Sources, adopted at Syracuse, Italy, on 7 March 1996
- § 6:55 Memorandum of Understanding on Port State Control in the Mediterranean Region, 11 July 1997

IX. PIRACY, DRUG TRAFFICKING, AND OTHER CRIMES AT SEA

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:56 Council of Europe: Agreement on Illicit Traffic by Sea, Implementing Article 17 of the United Nations Convention against

- Illicit Traffic in Narcotic Drugs and Psychotropic Substances, 8 September 1994
- § 6:57 Spain-Italy: Treaty between the Kingdom of Spain and the Italian Republic to combat illicit drug trafficking at sea, done at Madrid on 23 March 1990

CHAPTER 7. BALTIC SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:1 Germany: General declaration on the safeguarding of rights on the occasion of the deposit of the instrument of accession of the Federal Republic of Germany to the Convention on the Law of the Sea, 14 October 1994
- § 7:2 Finland: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 21 June 1996
- § 7:3 Sweden: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 25 June 1996

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 7:4 Germany: Statement on the means for the settlement of disputes on the occasion of the deposit of the instrument of accession of the Federal Republic of Germany to the Convention on the Law of the Sea, 14 October 1994

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 7:5 Germany-Poland: Treaty between the Federal Republic of Germany and the Republic of Poland on the confirmation of the frontier between them, 14 November 1990

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- $\S~7:6$ Estonia: Law on the boundaries of the maritime tract, 10 March 1993
- § 7:7 Lithuania: Law of the Republic of Lithuania on the State Boundary of the Republic of Lithuania, 25 June 1992
- § 7:8 Germany: Proclamation of 11 November 1994 by the Government of the Federal Republic of Germany concerning the extension of the breadth of the German territorial sea
- § 7:9 Finland: Act Amending the Act on the Limits of the Territorial Waters of Finland (981/95)

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:10 Sweden-Russian Federation: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden and the Government of the Russian Federation in the Field of Fisheries, 11 December 1992
- § 7:11 Sweden-Estonia: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden and the Government of the Republic of Estonia on Fisheries, 24 February 1993
- § 7:12 Sweden-Latvia: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden and the Government of the Republic of Latvia on Fisheries, 27 April 1993

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:13 Sweden: Act on Sweden's economic zone, probalgated on 3 December 1992
- § 7:14 Sweden: Ordinance on Sweden's Exclusive Economic Zone, issued on 3 December 1992
- § 7:15 Germany: Proclamation of 25 November 1994 by the Federal Republic of Germany concerning the establishment of an exclusive economic zone of the Federal Republic of Germany in the North Sea and in the Baltic Sea
- § 7:16 Denmark: Executive Order No. 613 of 19 July 2002 to Amend the Executive Order concerning Denmark's Exclusive Economic Zone
- § 7:17 Finland: Act on the Exclusive Economic Zone of Finland, 26 November 2004

V. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

- § 7:18 Finland-Sweden: Agreement between the Republic of Finland and the Kingdom of Sweden on the delimitation of the boundary between the continental shelf and fishery zone of Finland and the economic zone of Sweden in the Cland Sea and the northern Baltic Sea, 2 June 1994
- § 7:19 Estonia-Latvia: Agreement between the Republic of Estonia and the Republic of Latvia on the Maritime Delimitation in the Gulf of Riga, the Strait of Irbe and the Baltic Sea, done on 12 July 1996
- § 7:20 Estonia-Latvia: Protocol between the Prime Minister of the Republic of Estonia and the Minister President of the Republic of Latvia, done on 12 July 1996
- § 7:21 Finland-Estonia: Agreement between the Republic of Finland and the Republic of Estonia on the boundary of the Maritime Zones in the Gulf of Finland and the Northern Baltic Sea, done on 18 October 1996

- § 7:22 Estonia-Latvia-Sweden: Agreement between the Government of the Republic of Estonia, the Government of the Republic of Latvia and the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden on the Common Maritime Boundary Point in the Baltic Sea, done on 30 April 1997
- § 7:23 Lithuania-Russian Federation: Treaty between the Republic of Lithuania and the Russian Federation on the Delimitation of the Exclusive Economic Zone and the Continental Shelf in the Baltic Sea, done on 24 October 1997
- § 7:24 Agreement between the Government of the Republic of Finland, the Government of the Republic of Estonia and the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden on the Common Maritime Boundary Point in the Baltic Sea, 16 January 2001

VI. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 7:25 Baltic Sea: Convention on the Protection of the Marine Environment of the Baltic Sea Area, 9 April 1992

VII. ARCHAEOLOGICAL AND HISTORICAL OBJECTS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 7:26 Estonia-Finland-Sweden: Agreement between the Republic of Estonia, the Republic of Finland and the Kingdom of Sweden regarding the M/S Estonia, 23 February 1995

CHAPTER 8. NORTH SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 8:1 North Sea: Declaration on the coordinated extension of jurisdiction in the North Sea, 22 September 1992

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:2 Norway: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 24 June 1996
- § 8:3 Netherlands: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 28 June 1996
- § 8:4 United Kingdom: Declaration made upon accession to the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 25 July 1997

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:5 Denmark: Act No. 200 of 7 April 1999 on the delimitation of the territorial sea
- § 8:6 Denmark: Executive Order No. 242 of 21 April 1999
- § 8:7 Denmark: Ordinance Governing the Admission of Foreign Warships and Military Aircraft to Danish Territory in Time of Peace, 16 April 1999
- § 8:8 Norway: Act of 27 June 2003 No. 57 relating to Norway's territorial waters and contiguous zone

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:9 Denmark: Act No. 411 of 22 May 1996 on Exclusive Economic Zone
- § 8:10 Denmark: Executive Order No. 584 of 24 June 1996 concerning Denmark's Exclusive Economic Cone
- § 8:11 Belgium: Act concerning the exclusive economic zone of Belgium in the North Sea, 22 April 1999
- § 8:12 Netherlands: Kingdom Act of 27 May 1999 establishing an exclusive economic zone of the Kingdom (Exclusive Economic Zone (Establishment Act)
- § 8:13 Netherlands: Decree of 13 March 2000 determining the outer limits of the exclusive economic zone of the Netherlands and effecting the entry into force of the Kingdom Act establishing an exclusive economic zone (Exclusive Economic Zone of the Netherlands (Outer Limits) Decree)

IV. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

- § 8:14 Netherlands-Belgium: Agreement between the Kingdom of the Netherlands and the Kingdom of Belgium relating to the delimitation of the territorial sea, 18 December 1996
- § 8:15 Netherlands-Belgium: Agreement between the Kingdom of the Netherlands and the Kingdom of Belgium relating to the delimitation of the continental shelf, 18 December 1996
- § 8:16 UK-Netherlands: Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Government of the Kingdom of the Netherlands amending the Agreement of 6 October 1965 relating to the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf under the North Sea between the Two

- Countries as amended by the Protocol of 25 November 1971, The Hague, 28 January and 7 June 2004
- § 8:17 UK-Belgium: Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Government of the Kingdom of Belgium amending the Agreement of 29 May 1991 relating to the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf under the North Sea between the Two Countries, Brussels, 21 March 2005 and 7 June 2005

V. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:18 North-East Atlantic: Convention for the Protection of the Marine Environment of the North-East Atlantic, 22 September 1992
- § 8:19 OSPAR Convention for the Protection of the Marine Environment of the North-East Atlantic: Bremen Statement adopted by the Ministerial Meeting, Bremen, 25 June 2003
- § 8:20 The Helsinki and OSPAR Commissions: Declaration of the Joint Ministerial Meeting, Bremen, 25-26 June 2003

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:21 United Kingdom: Merchant Shipping (Salvage and Pollution) Act 1994 (excerpts)
- § 8:22 Belgium: Act on protection of the marine environment and ocean space under Belgian jurisdiction, 20 January 1999

CHAPTER 9. NORTH ATLANTIC OCEAN AND ADJACENT SEAS

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:1 France: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 11 April 1996
- § 9:2 Portugal: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 3 November 1997

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:3 Cape Verde: Law no. 60/IV/92 delimiting the maritime areas of the Republic of Cape Verde and revoking Decree-Law No. 126/77 and all legal provisions which contravene this law

§ 9:4 Norway: Regulations relating to the Limit of the Norwegian Territorial Sea around Jan Mayen, 30 August 2002

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:5 Iceland-Norway-Russia: Agreement between the Government of Iceland, the Government of Norway and the Government of the Russian Federation concerning certain aspects of cooperation in the area of fisheries, 15 May 1999
- § 9:6 Norway-Iceland: Protocol between the Government of Norway and the Government of Iceland under the Agreement between the Government of Norway, the Government of Iceland and the Government of the Russian Federation concerning certain aspects of cooperation in the area of fisheries, 15 May 1992

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:7 United Kingdom: The Fishery Limits Order 1999

IV. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. BILATERAL AND RECIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:8 Denmark-Norway: Agreement between the Kingdom of Denmark and the Kingdom of Norway concerning the delimitation of the continental shelf in the area between Jan Mayen and Greenland and concerning the boundary between the fishery zones in the area, done at Oslo on 18 December 1995

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:9 Norway: Act No. 72 of 29 November 1996 relating to petroleum activities
- § 9:10 United Kingdom: The Continental Shelf (Designation of Areas) Order 1999

V. HIGH SEAS

- § 9:11 North Atlantic: Agreement on cooperation in research, conservation and management of marine mammals in the North Atlantic, 9
 April 1992
- § 9:12 European Union-Canada: Agreement between the European Union and Canada on Fisheries (Greenland halibut), 16 April 1995

- § 9:13 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations and Resolutions adopted at its 18th Regular Meeting, Dublin, Ireland, 17-24 November 2003—
 Recommendation concerning the Duties of Contracting Parties and Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties, Entities or Fishing Entities in Relation to their Vessels in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:14 —Recommendation concerning the Recording of Catch by Fishing Vessels in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:15 —Recommendation concerning Minimum Standards for the Establishment of a Vessel Monitoring System in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:16 —Recommendation to Adopt Additional Measures against Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated (IUU) Fishing
- § 9:17 —Recommendation concerning the Continuance of the Trade Measures against Equatorial Guinea
- § 9:18 —Recommendation for Bigeye Tuna Trade Restrictive Measures
- § 9:19 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 14th Special Meeting, New Orleans, USA, 15-21 November 2004—Recommendation concerning the Lifting of Trade Sanctions against Equatorial Guinea
- § 9:20 —Recommendation concerning the Lifting of Bigeye Tuna, Bluefin Tuna and Swordfish Trade Restrictive Measures against Sierra Leone
- § 9:21 —Recommendation concerning the Lifting of Bigeye Tuna Trade Restrictive Measures against Cambodia
- § 9:22 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 19th Regular Meeting, Seville, Spain, 14-20 November 2005—Recommendation Regarding Control of Chinese Taipei's Atlantic Bigeye Tuna Fishery
- § 9:23 —Recommedation to Amend the Recommendation on Bluefin Tuna Farming [Rec. 04-06]
- § 9:24 —Recommendation Establishing a Programme for Transhipment by Large-Scale Longline Fishing Vessels
- § 9:25 North East Atlantic Fisheries Commission (NEAFC): "New" Convention, incorporating amendments adopted in 2004 and 2006
- § 9:26 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 15th Special Meeting, Dubrovnik, Croatia, 17-26 November 2006—Recommendation Regarding Chinese Taipei
- § 9:27 —Recommendation on Bluefin Tuna Farming
- § 9:28 —Recommendation Establishing a Programme for Transhipment
- § 9:29 —Recommendation Amending the Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish a List of Vessels Presumed to Have Carried Out Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated Fishing Activities in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:30 —Recommendation Concerning Trade Measures
- § 9:31 —Recommendation to Promote Compliance by Nationals of Contracting Parites, Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties,

Entities, or	Fishing	Entities	with	ICCAT	Conservation	and
Managemen	ıt Measu	ıres				

- § 9:32 Amendment to the Convention on Future Multilateral Cooperation in the Northwest Atlantic Fisheries, 28 September 2007
- § 9:33 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 20th Regular Meeting, Antalya, Turkey, November 9-18, 2007—Recommendation Amending the List of Fishing Vessels Presumed to be Engaged in Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated (IUU) Fishing Activities in the ICCAT Convention ARea and Other Areas
- § 9:34 —Recommendation on an ICCAT Bluefin Tuna Catch Documentation Program
- § 9:35 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 16th Special Meeting, Marrakech, Morocco, November 7-24, 2008—Recommendation Amending the Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish a Multiannual Recovery Plan for Bluefin Tuna in the Eastern Atlantic and Mediterranean
- § 9:36 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas: Recommendations adopted at its 21st Regular Meeting, Recife, Brazil, November 9 to 15, 2009—Recommendation by ICCAT to Amend the Recommendation by ICCAT on a Multi-year Conservation and Management Program for Bigeye Tuna
- § 9:37 —Recommendation for a Management Framework for the Sustainable Exploitation of Meditaranean Swordfish and Replacing ICCAT Recommendation 08-03
- § 9:38 —Recommendation by ICCAT Amending Recommendation 08-05 to Establish a Multi-annual Recovery plan for Bluefin Tuna in the Eastern Atlantic and Mediterranean
- § 9:39 —Recommendation by ICCAT Concerning the Establishment of an ICCAT Record of Vessels 20 Meters in Length Overall or Greater Authorized to Operate in the Convention Area
- § 9:40 —Recommendation by ICCAT Amending Three Recommendations in Conformity with the 2009 Recommendation by ICCAT Concerning the Establishment of an ICCAT Record of Vessels 20 Meters in Length Overall or Greater Authorized to Operate in the Convention Area
- § 9:41 —Recommendation by ICCAT Further Amending the
 Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish a List of Vessels
 Presumed to Have Carried Out Illegal, Unreported and
 Unregulated Fishing Activities in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:42 —Recommendation by ICCAT Amending Recommendation 08-12 on an ICCAT Blue fin Tuna Catch Documentation Program
- § 9:43 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 17th Special Meeting, Paris, France (November 19–27, 2010)—10-06 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on Atlantic Shortfin Mako Sharks Caught in Association with ICCAT Fisheries
- § 9:44 —10-07 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on the Conservation of Oceanic Whitetip Shark Caught in Association with Fisheries in the ICCAT Convention Area

- § 9:45 —10-08 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on Hammerhead Sharks (Family Sphyrnidae) Caught in Association with Fisheries Managed by ICCAT
- § 9:46 —10-09 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on the By-Catch of Sea Turtles in ICCAT Fisheries
- § 9:47 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 17th Special Meeting, Paris, France (November 19–27, 2010)—10-10 GEN:

 Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish Minimum Standards for Vessel Scientific Observer Programs

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:48 Canada: Notification in relation to the compulsory jurisdiction of the International Court of Justice, 10 May 1994
- § 9:49 Norway: Declaration made upon ratification of the Agreement on straddling fish stocks and highly migratory fish stocks, 30 December 1996

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 9:50 Fisheries jurisdiction (Spain v. Canada). Application instituting proceedings filed in the Registry of the International Court of Justice on 28 March 1995

VI. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

- § 9:51 Denmark-Iceland: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Denmark along with the Local Government of Greenland on the one hand and the Government of the Republic of Iceland on the other hand on the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf and the Fishery Zone in the Area between Greenland and Iceland, done at Helsinki on 11 November 1997
- § 9:52 Norway-Denmark: Additional Protocol to the Agreement of 18
 December 1995 between the Kingdom of Norway and the Kingdom
 of Denmark concerning the delimitation of the continental shelf in
 the area between Jan Mayen and Greenland and the boundary
 between the fishery zones in the area, done at Helsinki on 11
 November 1997
- § 9:53 Norway-Iceland: Additional Protocol to the Agreement of 28 May 1980 between Norway and Iceland on fishery and continental shelf questions and the Agreement derived therefrom of 22 October 1981 on the continental shelf between Jan Mayen and Iceland, done at Helsinki on 11 November 1997
- § 9:54 Denmark-United Kingdom: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Denmark together with the Home Government of the Faroe Islands, on the one hand, and the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, on the

- other hand, relating to Maritime Delimitation in the Area between the Faroe Islands and the United Kingdom, 18 May 1999
- § 9:55 Treaty on the Delimitation of the Maritime Frontier between the Islamic Republic of Mauritania and the Republic of Cape Verde, 19 September 2003
- § 9:56 Ireland-United Kingdom: Exchange of Notes dated 18 October 2001 and 31 October 2001 between the Government of Ireland and the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland constituting an agreement pursuant to Article 83 paragraph 3 of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea 1982 on the provisional delimitation of an area of the continental shelf

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 9:57 Arbitral Tribunal Constituted Pursuant to Article 287, and in Accordance with Annex VII, of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea in the Matter of an Arbitration between Guyana and Suriname: Press Release on the Avard of the Arbitral Tribunal, 17 September 2007

VII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:58 West and Central African Region: Memorandum of Understanding on Port State Control for the West and Central African Region, 22 October 1999
- § 9:59 International Maritime Organization: Designation of the Western European Waters as a Particularly Sensitive Sea Area, 15 October 2004

VIII. MARINE SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH AND MARINE TECHNOLOGY

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:60 OSP AR Commission: Code of Conduct for Responsible Marine Research in the Deep Seas and High Seas of the OSPAR Maritime Area, 2008

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:61 Norway: Regulations relating to foreign marine scientific research in Norway's internal waters, territorial sea and economic zone and on the continental shelf, 2001

IX. SECURITY AND DISARMAMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:62 Agreement Between the Government of the United States of

America and the Government of the Republic of Liberia Concerning Cooperation to Suppress the Proliferation of Weapons of Mass Destruction, their Delivery Systems, and Related Materials By Sea, 11 February 2004

X. PIRACY, DRUG TRAFFICKING, AND OTHER CRIMES AT SEA

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:63 Maritime Organisation of West and Central Africa (MOWCA):
Memorandum of Understanding on the Establishment of a Sub-Regional Integrated Coast Guard Network in West and Central Africa, adopted at the 13th Session of the General Assembly,
Dakar, 2931 July 2008

XI. ARCHAEOLOGICAL AND HISTORICAL OBJECTS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:64 Agreement Concerning the Shipwrecked Vessel RMS Titanic, 2003

Volume 3

CHAPTER 10. CARIBBEAN SEA AND GULF OF MEXICO

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 10:1 Guatemala. Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 11 February 1997
- § 10:2 Belize: Objection to the declaration made by Guatemala upon ratification of the Convention
- § 10:3 Jamaica: Maritime Areas Act of 1996
- § 10:4 Honduras: Act on Honduran Maritime Areas, 1999

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 10:5 Bahamas: An Act (No. 37 of 1993) respecting the territorial sea, archipelagic waters, internal waters and the exclusive economic zone
- § 10:6 European Union: Note verbale dated 14 December 1994 from the

xliv

- German Embassy in San José (on behalf of the European Union) addressed to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Costa Rica
- § 10:7 Honduras: Executive Decree No. PCM 007-2000 of 21 March 2000

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 10:8 Netherlands Antilles and Aruba: Decree of 6 July 1993 establishing a fishing zone for the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba
- § 10:9 Jamaica: The Exclusive Economic Zone Act (Baselines) Regulations, 12 October 1992
- § 10:10 Netherlands Antilles and Aruba: Decree of 6 July 1998 establishing a fisheries zone for the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba (Decree relating to the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba fisheries zone)
- § 10:11 Cuba: Decree-Law No. 266 on the outer in its of the exclusive economic zone of the Republic of Cuba in the Gulf of Mexico (2009)

IV. ISLANDS AND ARCHIPECAGIC WATERS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 10:12 Antigua and Barbuda: Letter dated 19 June 1997 from the Government of Antigua and Barbuda with regard to maritime treaties and a protest with regard to the status granted to "Isla Aves"
- § 10:13 St. Kitts and Nevis: Note dated 16 July 1997 addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations referring to the bilateral maritime boundary delimitation treaties
- § 10:14 Saint Lucia: Note dated 23 July 1997 concerning its position with regard to Aves Island (Isla Aves)
- § 10:15 Saint Vincent and the Grenadines: Note dated 8 August 1997 addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations referring to the bilateral maritime boundary delimitation treaties
- § 10:16 Jamaica: Geographical coordinates of the archipelagic baselines
- § 10:17 St. Kitts and Nevis: Note verbale dated 26 November 2001 from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of St. Kitts and Nevis addressed to the Secretary- General of the United Nations
- § 10:18 Dominican Republic: Act 66-07, 22 May 2007
- § 10:19 UK and USA: Text of a joint demarche undertaken by the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the United States of America in relation to the law of the Dominican Republic number 66-07 of 22 May 2007, done on 18 October 2007

V. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 10:20 Jamaica-Colombia: Maritime delimitation treaty between Jamaica and the Republic of Colombia, 12 November 1993
- § 10:21 British Virgin Islands-Puerto Rico and U.S. Virgin Islands: Treaty between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Government of the United States of America on the delimitation in the Caribbean of a maritime boundary between Puerto Rico/US Virgin Islands and the British Virgin Islands, 5 November 1993
- § 10:22 Anguilla-U.S. Virgin Islands: Treaty between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Government of the United States of America on the delimitation in the Caribbean of a maritime boundary between the US Virgin Islands and Anguilla, 5 November 1993
- § 10:23 Jamaica-Cuba: Agreement between the Government of Jamaica and the Government of the Republic of Cuba on the delimitation of the maritime boundary between the two States, 18 February 1994
- § 10:24 United States-Mexico: Treaty between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of the United Mexican States on the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf in the Western Gulf of Mexico beyond 200 Nautical Miles, done at Washington, D.C. on 9 June 2000
- § 10:25 Honduras-UK: Treaty between the Government of the Republic of Honduras and the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland concerning the Delimitation of the Maritime Areas between the Cayman Islands and the Republic of Honduras, 4 December 2001
- § 10:26 Barbados-Guyana: Exclusive Economic Zone Cooperation Treaty between the Republic of Guyana and the State of Barbados concerning the Exercise of Jurisdiction in their Exclusive Economic Zone in the Area of Bilateral Overlap within Each of their Outer Limits and beyond the Outer Limits of the Exclusive Economic Zones of Other States, 2 December 2003
- § 10:27 Mexico and Honduras: Treaty on maritime delimitation between the Government of the United Mexican States and the Government of the Republic of Honduras, Tegucigalpa, 18 April 2005
- § 10:28 Trinidad and Tobago—Grenada: Treaty between the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago and Grenada on the Delimitation of Marine and Submarine Areas, done on 21 April 2010

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 10:29 Costa Rica: Law No. 8084, concerning the Adoption of the Treaty on the Delimitation of Marine and Submarine Areas and Maritime Cooperation between the Republic of Costa Rica and the Republic of Colombia, 2001

- § 10:30 Guyana: Notes verbales dated February 2002 from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Guyana addressed to the Ministry of Enterprise Development and Foreign Affairs of Trinidad and Tobago and to the Ministry of External Affairs of Venezuela
- § 10:31 Trinidad and Tobago: Note verbale dated 27 March 2002 from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Trinidad and Tobago addressed to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Guyana
- § 10:32 Honduras: The Executive Branch—Executive Decree No. PCM-017-2000

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

- § 10:33 Arbitral Tribunal Constituted Pursuant to Article 287, and in Accordance with Annex VII, of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea in the Matter of an Arbitration between Barbados and the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago: Press Release on the Award of the Arbitral Tribunal, The Hague, 11 April 2006
- § 10:34 International Court of Justice: Territorial and Maritime Dispute between Nicaragua and Honduras in the Caribbean Sea (Nicaragua v. Honduras): Press Release of 3 October 2007

VI. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 10:35 Caribbean States: Memorandum of Understanding on Port State Control in the Caribbean Region, signed at Christchurch, Barbados, 9 February 1986
- § 10:36 Wider Caribbean States, Protocol Concerning Pollution From Land-Based Sources and Activities to the Convention for the Protection and Development of the Marine Environment of the Wider Caribbean Region, adopted at Aruba on 6 October 1999

VII. PIRACY, DRUG TRAFFICKING, AND OTHER CRIMES AT SEA

- § 10:37 Supplementary Arrangement Between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of the Republic of Panama to the Arrangement Between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of Panama for Support and Assistance from the United States Coast Guard for the National Maritime Service of the Ministry of Government and Justice, 5 February 2002
- § 10:38 Amendment to the Supplementary Arrangement Between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of the Republic of Panama to the Arrangement Between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of Panama for Support and Assistance from the United States Coast Guard for the National Maritime Service of the Ministry of Government and Justice, 12 May 2004

§ 10:39 CARICOM Maritime and Airspace Security Cooperation Agreement, 4 July 2008

VIII. ARCHAEOLOGICAL AND HISTORICAL OBJECTS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 10:40 Agreement between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of the French Republic Regarding the Wreck of La Belle, 31 March 2003

CHAPTER 11. SOUTH ATLANTIC OCEAN

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 11:1 Namibia-South Africa: Treaty between the Government of the Republic of South Africa and the Government of the Republic of Namibia with respect to Walvis Bay and the Off-Shore Islands, 28 February 1994

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 11:2 Brazil: Law No. 8617 of 4 January 1993 on the territorial sea, the contiguous zone, the exclusive economic zone and the continental shelf
- § 11:3 South Africa: Act to provide for the transfer to Namibia of the territory of and sovereignty over Walvis Bay and certain islands, and to provide for matters incidental thereto, 14 January 1994
- § 11:4 Argentina: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 18 October 1995
- § 11:5 Uruguay: Act No. 17.033 of 20 November 1998
- § 11:6 Equatorial Guinea: Act No. 1/1999 of 6 March 1999 designating the median line as the maritime boundary of the Republic
- § 11:7 Democratic Republic of the Congo: Law delimiting the maritime areas of the Democratic Republic of the Congo, Kinshasa 2009

 Democratic Republic of the Congo: Law delimiting the maritime areas of the Democratic Republic of the Congo, Kinshasa 2009

II. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 11:8 United Kingdom. South Georgia and the South Sandwich Islands: Proclamation (Maritime Zone) No. 1 of 1993

xlviii

- § 11:9 Argentina: Statement dated 7 May 1993 by the Government of the Argentine Republic concerning the measures taken by the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland in respect of maritime spaces surrounding the South Georgia and South Sandwich Islands
- § 11:10 United Kingdom: Statement issued by the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland on 7 May 1993 concerning the extension of the maritime zone around South Georgia and the South Sandwich Islands
- § 11:11 United Kingdom: Statement issued by the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland on 7 May 1993 concerning the conservation of marine resources
- § 11:12 United Kingdom (Falkland Islands): Proclamation extending the Falkland Islands Outer Conservation Zone, 22 August 1994
- § 11:13 Argentina: Note dated 22 August 1994 from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, International Trade and Worship of Argentina addressed to the Embassy of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland
- § 11:14 Uruguay: Declaration made upon signature of the 1995 Agreement on fish stocks, 16 January 1996

III. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 11:15 United Kingdom and Argentina: Joint Declaration on cooperation over offshore activities in the South-West Atlantic between the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and Argentina, 27 September 1995

IV. HIGH SEAS

- § 11:16 Convention on the Conservation and Management of Fishery Resources in the Southeast Atlantic Ocean, done at Windhoek, 20 April 2001
- § 11:17 South East Atlantic Fisheries Organization (SEAFO): Conservation Measures adopted at the 3rd Meeting of the Commission, Windhoek, Namibia, 2-5 October 2006
- § 11:18 South East Atlantic Fisheries Organization (SEAFO):
 Conservation Measures adopted at the 4th Annual Meeting of the Commission, Windhoek, Namibia, 8-11 October 2007
- § 11:19 South East Atlantic Fisheries Organization (SEAFO): Conservation Measures adopted at the 6th Annual Meeting of the Commission, Swakopmund, Namibia, 5-8 October 2009
- § 11:20 South East Atlantic Fisheries Organization (SEAFO):
 Conservation Measures adopted at the 7th Annual Meeting of
 the Commission, Windhoek, Namibia (Oct. 11–15, 2010)—
 Conservation Measures 18/10 on the Management of Vulnerable

- Deep Water Habitats and Ecosystems in the SEAFO Convention Area
- § 11:21 —Conservation Measures 19/10 on Retrieval of Lost Fixed Gear
- § 11:22 —Conservation Measure 20/10: on Total Allowable Catches and related conditions for Patagonian Toothfish, Orange Roughy, Alfonsinos and Deep-Sea Red Crab in the SEAFO Convention Area in 2011 and 2012

V. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 11:23 Equatorial Guinea-Sao Tome and Principe: Treaty concerning the delimitation of the maritime boundary, 26 June 1999
- § 11:24 Nigeria-Equatorial Guinea: Treaty between the Federal Republic of Nigeria and the Republic of Equatorial Guinea concerning their maritime boundary, 23 September 2000
- § 11:25 Nigeria-Sao Tome and Principe: Treaty between the Federal Republic of Nigeria and the Democratic Republic of Sao Tome and Principe on the Joint Development of Petroleum and other Resources, in respect of Areas of the Exclusive Economic Zone of the Two States, done at Abuja on 21 February 2001
- § 11:26 Agreement on the Delimitation of the Maritime Border between the Gabonese Republic and the Democratic Republic of So Tom and Principe, 26 April 2001

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

- § 11:27 International Court of Justice: Case concerning the Land and Maritime Boundary between Cameroon and Nigeria (Cameroon v. Nigeria) (Provisional Measures)—Order of 15 March 1996
- § 11:28 International Court of Justice: Case concerning the Land and Maritime Boundary between Cameroon and Nigeria (Cameroon v. Nigeria: Equatorial Guinea intervening)—Judgment of 10 October 2002

CHAPTER 12. EASTERN PACIFIC OCEAN

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 12:1 Chile: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 25 August 1997

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 12:2 Peru: Political Constitution of Peru promulgated on 29 December 1993 (excerpts)
- § 12:3 Panama: Statement made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 1 July 1996
- § 12:4 Peru: Supreme Decree No. 047-2007/RE of 12 August 2007, denoting the outer limit (southern sector) of the maritime dominion of Peru, drawn in accordance with articles 4 and 5 of Law No. 2861 and with international law

III. STRAITS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 12:5 Chile: Note dated 6 September 1996 referring to two communications sent by the Argentine Republic to the United Nations, which refer to the Boundary Treaty of 1881 and the Treaty of Peace and Friendship of 1984
- § 12:6 Argentina: Note dated 14 May 1997 referring to note verbale No. 107/96 of 6 September 1996 from the Permanent Mission of Chile to the United Nations with regard to the Republic of Argentinas observations made at the time of depositing its instrument of ratification

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

- § 12:7 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission: Protocol to Amend the 1949 Convention on the Establishment of an Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission, approved by the Commission at its 63rd Meeting, June 1999
- § 12:8 Agreement on the International Dolphin Conservation Program: Resolutions adopted at the 5th Meeting of the Parties, San Salvador, El Salvador, 15 June 2001
- § 12:9 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Resolutions adopted at its 69th Meeting, Manzanillo (Mexico), 26-28 June 2002
- § 12:10 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Resolution on IATTC Bigeye Tuna Statistical Document Program, 24 June 2003
- § 12:11 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Convention for the Strengthening of the Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission Established by the 1949 Convention between the

- United States of America and the Republic of Costa Rica (Antigua Convention), 14 November 2003
- § 12:12 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission: Resolutions adopted at the 72nd Meeting, 14-18 June 2004
- § 12:13 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Resolution adopted at its 73rd Meeting, Lanzarote, Spain, 20-24 June 2005
- § 12:14 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission: Resolutions adopted at its 74th Meeting, Busan, Korea, 26-30 June 2006
- § 12:15 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Resolutions adopted at its 75th Meeting, Cancun, Mexico, 25-29 June 2007
- § 12:16 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Resolutions adopted at its 78th Meeting, Panama City, 23-27 June 2008
- § 12:17 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Resolutions adopted at its 80th Meeting, La Jolla, 812 June 2009
- § 12:18 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC): Resolutions adopted at its 82nd Meeting, La Jolla, California (July 4–8, 2011)—Resolution C-11-01: Resolution on a Multiannual Program for the Conservation of Tuna in the Fastern Pacific Ocean in 2011-2013
- § 12:19 —Resolution C-11-02: Resolution to Mitigate the Impact on Seabirds of Fishing for Species Convered by the IATTC
- § 12:20 —Resolution C-11-05: Resolution (Amended) on the Establishiment of a list of Longline Fishing Vessels Over 24 Meters (LSTLFVs) Authorized to Operate in the Eastern Pacific Ocean
- § 12:21 —Resolution C-11-06: Resolution (Amended) on a Regional Vessel Register
- § 12:22 —Resolution C-11-07: Resolution on the Process for Improved Compliance of Resolutions Adopted by the Commission
- § 12:23 —Resolution C-11-08: Resolution on Scientific Observers for Longline Vessels
- § 12:24 —Resolution C-11-09: Resolution (Amended) on Establishing a Program for Transhipments by Large-Scale Fishing Vessles

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 12:25 United Kingdom. Pitcairn, Henderson, Ducie and Oeneo Islands: Proclamation No. 1 of 1992

V. HIGH SEAS

- § 12:26 Framework Agreement for the Conservation of the Living Marine Resources on the High Seas of the South-eastern Pacific ("Galapagos Agreement"), 14 August 2000
- § 12:27 Interim Measures Adopted by Participants in Negotiations to Establish South Pacific Regional Fisheries Management Organisation, 4 May 2007

§ 12:28 Convention on the Conservation and Management of High Seas Fishery Resources in the South Pacific Ocean, done at Auckland, 14 November 2009

VI. LAND-LOCKED STATES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 12:29 Letter dated 20 October 2004 from the Permanent Representative of Bolivia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 12:30 Letter dated 5 November 2004 from the Permanent Representative of Chile to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

VII. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 12:31 Honduras: Protest note dated 30 July 2602 from the Minister for Foreign Affairs of Honduras to the Covernment of Nicaragua
- § 12:32 Nicaragua: Letter dated 22 August 2002 from the Permanent Representative of Nicaragua to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 12:33 International Court of Justice. El Salvador-Honduras (Nicaragua Intervening): Land, Island and Maritime Frontier: Judgment of 11 September 1932 (excerpts)

VIII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENT

- § 12:34 Latin American Agreement on Port State Control (the Viñna del Mar Agreement), 5 November 1992
- § 12:35 Northeast Pacific Region: Convention for Cooperation in the Protection and Sustainable Development of the Marine and Coastal Environment of the Northeast Pacific, done at Antigua Guatemala on 18 February 2002

CHAPTER 13. ARCTIC OCEAN

- § 13:1 Declaration on Environmental Protection and Sustainable Development in the Arctic, Inuvik, Canada, 21 March 1996
- § 13:2 Declaration on the Establishment of the Arctic Council, Ottawa, 19 September 1996

§ 13:3	Alta Declaration on the Arctic Environmental Protection Strategy, 13 June 1997
§ 13:4	Arctic Council: Iqaluit Declaration, 18 September 1998
§ 13:5	Agreement between the Government of Iceland, the Government of Norway and the Government of the Russia Federation concerning Certain Aspects of Cooperation in the Area of Fisheries, done at St. Petersburg on 15 May 1999
§ 13:6	Protocol between the Government of Iceland and the Government of Norway under the Agreement between the Government of Iceland, the Government of Norway and the Government of the Russian Federation concerning Certain Aspects of Co-operation in the Area of Fisheries, done at St. Petersburg on 15 May 1999
§ 13:7	Protocol between the Government of Iceland and the Government of the Russian Federation under the Agreement between the Government of Iceland, the Government of Norway and the Government of the Russian Federation
§ 13:8	Arctic Council: Barrow Declaration adopted at the Second Ministerial Meeting, Barrow, Alaska, 13 October 2000
§ 13:9	Russian Federation-Norway: Agreement between the Russian Federation and the Kingdom of Norway on the Maritime Delimitation in the Varangerfjord area, 11 July 2007
§ 13:10	The Ilulissat Declaration, adopted at the Arctic Ocean Conference, Ilulissat, Greenland, 27-29 May 2008
§ 13:11	Arctic Council: Tromsø Declaration on the occasion of the Sixth Ministerial Meeting, 29 April 2009, Tromsø, Norway
§ 13:12	Norway-Russian Federation: Treaty between the Kingdom of Norway and the Russian Federation concerning Maritime Delimitation and Cooperation in the Barents Sea and the Arctic Ocean, done on September 15, 2010
§ 13:13	Arctic Council: Nuck Declaration on the occasion of the Seventh Ministerial Meeting, Nuck, Greenland (May 12, 2011)
§ 13:14	Agreement on Cooperation on Aeronautical and Maritime Search and Rescue in the Arctic, signed on 12 May 2011

CHAPTER 14. ANTARCTIC (SOUTHERN) OCEAN

- § 14:1 International Whaling Commission: Decision to establish the Southern Ocean Sanctuary, May 1994
- § 14:2 International Whaling Commission: Objection by the Government of Japan to new subparagraph 7(b) of the Schedule to the International Convention for the Regulation of Whaling, adopted at the 46th Annual Meeting
- § 14:3 Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR): Conservation Measures adopted at its 22nd Meeting, 27 October-7 November 2003, and 23rd Meeting, 25 October-5 November 2004

§ 14:4	Annex VI to the Protocol on E nvironmental Protection to the Antarctic Treaty. Liability Arising From Environmental Emergencies, 2005
§ 14:5	Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR): Conservation Measures adopted at its 24th Meeting, 24 October-4 November 2005
§ 14:6	Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR): Conservation Measures adopted at its 25th Meeting, 23 October-3 November 2006
§ 14:7	Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR): Conservation Measures adopted at its 26th Meeting 22 October-2 November 2007
§ 14:8	Antarctic Treaty Consultative Meeting: Washington Ministerial Declaration on the Fiftieth Anniversary of the Antarctic Treaty, adopted at the 32nd meeting, Washington, 6 April 2009
§ 14:9	Antarctic Treaty-Arctic Council Joint Meeting Washington Ministerial Declaration on the International Polar Year and Polar S cience, adopted at Washington, 6 April 2009
§ 14:10	Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR): Conservation Measures adopted at its 27th Meeting, Hobart, Australia, 27 October-7 November 2008
§ 14:11	Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR): Conservation Measures adopted at its 28th Meeting, Hobart, Australia, 26 October-6 November 2009
§ 14:12	Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR): Conservation Measures adopted at its 29th Meeting, Hobart, Australia (Oct. 25–Nov. 5, 2010)— Conservation Measure 10-02 (2011)
§ 14:13	—Conservation Measure 21-01 (2010)
§ 14:14	—Conservation Measure 21-02 (2011)
§ 14:15	—Conservation Measure 22-04 (2010)
8 14.16	—Conservation Measure 22-06 (2010)

APPENDIX

Appendix A. Bibliography

nttp.//www.abookshop.com

New Directions in the Law of the Sea:

Regional and National Developments

Compiled and Edited by Roy S. Lee Moritaka Hayashi

Volume 2

http://www.bbookshop.com



A Thomson Reuters business

© 2012 Thomson Reuters

This publication was created to provide you with accurate and authoritative information concerning the subject matter covered; however, this publication was not necessarily prepared by persons licensed to practice law in a particular jurisdiction. The publisher is not engaged in rendering legal or other professional advice and this publication is not a substitute for the advice of an attorney. If you require legal or other expert advice, you should seek the services of a competent attorney or other professional.

Summary of Contents

- Chapter 4. Persian Gulf, Gulf of Oman, Gulf of Aden and Red Sea
- Chapter 5. Black Sea, Sea of Marmara, Bosporus and Dardanelles Straits, and Caspian Sea
- Chapter 6. Mediterranean Sea
- Chapter 7. Baltic Sea
- Chapter 8. North Sea
- nttp://www.phookshop.com Chapter 9. North Atlantic Ocean and Adjacent Seas

nttp.//www.abookshop.com

CHAPTER 4. PERSIAN GULF, GULF OF OMAN, GULF OF ADEN AND RED SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 4:1 European Union: Démarche of 14 December 1994 by the German Embassy in Tehran concerning provisions of Iranian national law not compatible with international law of the sea
- § 4:2 Iran: Note No. 641/1206 dated 3 May 1995 addressed to the Embassy of the French Republic at Tehran, in response to the protest filed by Germany on behalf of the European Union concerning the Act of 2 May 1993 on the Marine Areas of the Islamic Republic of Iran in the Percian Gulf and in the Sea of Oman
- § 4:3 Saudi Arabia: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 24 April 1996
- § 4:4 Kuwait: Letter dated 26 August 1996 from the Permanent Representative of Kuwait to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:5 Letter dated 18 October 1997 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:6 Saudi Arabia: Note verbale dated 25 July 1996 from the Permanent Mission of Saudi Arabia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretariat (ii) Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the Untied Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:7 Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the Untied Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:8 United Arab Emirates: Letter dated 26 August 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the United Arab Emirates to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:9 Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:10 Qatar: Note verbale dated 20 August 1996 from the Permanent Mission of Qatar to the United Nations addressed to the Secretariat

- § 4:11 Iran: Letter dated 18 October 1996 from the Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 4:12 Bahrain: Letter dated 4 November 1996 from the Permanent Representative of Bahrain to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:13 Israel-Jordan: Treaty of Peace between the State of Israel and the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, 26 October 1994 (excerpts)

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 4:14 Qatar: Decree No. 40 of 1992 defining the Breadth of the Territorial Sea and Contiguous Zone of the State of Qatar, 16 April 1992
- § 4:15 Bahrain: Law by Decree No. 8 of 1993 with respect to the territorial Sea and contiguous zone of the State of Bahrain
- § 4:16 Iran: Act on the marine areas of the Islamic Republic of Iran in the Persian Gulf and the Oman Sea, 2 May 1993
- § 4:17 United States: Protest by the United States of America against the Act of 2 May 1993 on the marine areas of the Islamic Republic of Iran in the Persian Gulf and the Oman Sea, 11 January 1994
- § 4:18 Iran: Comments by Iran concerning the viewpoints of the United States Government regarding the Act of 2 May 1993, 24 May 1994
- § 4:19 United Arab Emirates: Federal Law No. 19 of 1993 in respect of delimitation of the maritime zones of the United Arab Emirates, 17 October 1993
- § 4:20 United Arab Emirates: Circular No. 34 of 1994 concerning the entry of velsels into the sea ports of the United Arab Emirates and their peparture therefrom, 24 May 1994

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:21 Agreement for the Establishment of the Regional Commission for Fisheries, 1999

IV. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:22 Note verbale dated 8 May 2002 from the Permanent Representative

of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

V. LAND-LOCKED STATES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 4:23 Ethiopia-Eritrea: Transit and Port Services Agreement, done on 27 September 1993
- § 4:24 Djibuti-Ethiopia: Djibouti Port Utilization Agreement, 1994

VI. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 4:25 Israel and Jordan: Maritime Boundary Agreement between the Government of the State of Israel and the Government of the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, done at Aquaba on 18 January 1996
- § 4:26 Saudi Arabia-Kuwait: Agreement concerning the submerged area adjacent to the divided zone, 2 July 2000
- § 4:27 Yemen-Saudi Arabia: International Boundary Treaty between the Republic of Yemen and the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, 12 June 2000

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 4:28 United Arab Emirates: Note dated 16 June 2009 concerning the registration of the Joint Minutes between the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia and the State of Qatar regarding the delimitation of their land and maritime boundaries and the two maps annexed thereto

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 4:29 International Court of Justice. Bahrain-Qatar: Case concerning Maritime Delimitation and Territorial Questions between Qatar and Bahrain (Jurisdiction and admissibility): Judgments of the International Court of Justice on 1 July 1994 and on 15 February 1995

CHAPTER 5. BLACK SEA, SEA OF MARMARA, BOSPORUS AND DARDANELLES STRAITS, AND CASPIAN SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 5:1 Joint Statement by the Russian Federation and Turkmenistan on

- the results of talks concerning the problems affecting the Caspian Sea, 12 August 1995
- § 5:2 Joint Russian-Iranian Statement on the Caspian Sea, issued at Teheran on 30 October 1995
- § 5:3 Joint Statement by the Russian Federation and the Republic of Kazakstan on Cooperation in the Use of the Caspian Sea, adopted in Almaty on 27 April 1996
- § 5:4 Joint Statement on Caspian Sea questions adopted by the Presidents of Azerbaijan and Kazakstan in Baku on 16 September 1996
- § 5:5 Joint statement of 8 July 1998 by the President of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the President of Turkmenistan
- § 5:6 The Joint Statement by the President of Ukraine and the President of the Russian Federation on the Sea of Azov and the Strait of Kerch, 24 December 2003

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:7 Russian Federation: Position of the Russian Federation regarding the legal regime of the Caspian Sea, 5 October 1994
- § 5:8 Romania: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 17 December 1996
- § 5:9 Iran: Position of the Islamic Republic of Iran concerning the legal regime of the Caspian Sea, 3 September 1997
- § 5:10 Iran: Letter dated 3 September 1997 from the Chargé d'Affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 5:11 Kazakhstan: Letter dated 25 September 1997 from the Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Kazakhstan addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 5:12 Statement of the Fereign Ministry of the Islamic Republic of Iran on the results of the Kazakhstan-Russian consultations reflected in the statement dated 13 February 1998 of the Kazakhstan Foreign Ministry
- § 5:13 Kazakhstan. Statement dated 13 February 1998 by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Kazakhstan on the results of the Kazakhstan-Russian consultations on questions relating to the legal status of the Caspian Sea
- § 5:14 Statement by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Azerbaijani Republic adopted on 10 December 1998
- § 5:15 Ukraine: Declaration upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 3 June 1999
- § 5:16 Bulgaria: Maritime Space, Inland Waterways and Ports Act of the Republic of Bulgaria, adopted on 28 January 2000

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

 $\S 5:17$ Ukraine: List of the geographical coordinates of the points defining

the position of the baselines for measuring the width of the territorial waters, economic zone and continental shelf

III. STRAITS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:18 Turkey: Maritime Traffic Regulations for the Turkish Straits and the Marmara Region, entered into force on 1 July 1994
- § 5:19 Russian Federation: Statement on the issue of navigation in the Straits, 9 January 1996

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 5:20 Ukraine: Law of Ukraine on the exclusive (marine) economic zone of 16 May 1995

V. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:21 Turkey-Bulgaria: Joint statement on the Agreement between the Republic of Turkey and the Republic of Bulgaria on the determination of the boundary in the mouth of the Rezovska/ Mutludere River and delimitation of the maritime areas between the two States in the Black Sea, 20 January 1998
- § 5:22 Russian Federation-Kazakhstan: Agreement between the Russian Federation and the Republic of Kazakhstan on the Delimitation of the Seabed of the Northern Part of the Caspian Sea for the Purposes of Exercising Their Sovereign Rights to the Exploitation of its Subsoil, 6 July 1998
- § 5:23 Turkey-Bulgaria: Agreement on the determination of the boundary in the mouth area of the Mutludere/Rezovska River and delimitation of the maritime areas between the two States in the Black Sea, done on 4 December 1997
- § 5:24 Turkey-Georgia: Protocol between the Government of the Republic of Turkey and the Government of Georgia on the confirmation of the maritime boundaries between them in the Black Sea, done at Tbilisi on 14 July 1997

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 5:25 Iran: Letter dated 28 February 2002 from the Chargé d'affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

- § 5:26 Azerbaijan and Kazakhstan: Letter dated 15 April 2002 from the Permanent Representatives of Azerbaijan and K azakhstan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 5:27 Iran: Letter dated 26 July 2002 from the Chargé d'affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 5:28 International Court of Justice: Press Release on the Judgment in the Case concerning Maritime Delimitation in the Black Sea (Romania v. Ukraine), 3 February 2009

VI. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 5:29 Black Sea: Convention on the Protection of the Black Sea against Pollution, 21 April 1992
- § 5:30 Black Sea: Pr otocol on Protection of the Black Sea Marine Environment against Pollution from Land based Sources, 21 April 1992
- § 5:31 Black Sea: Protocol on Cooperation in Combating Pollution of the Black Sea Marine Environment by Col and Other Harmful Substances in Emergency Situations, 21 April 1992
- § 5:32 Black S ea: Protocol on the Protection of the B lack S ea M arine Environment against Pollution by Dumping, 21 April 1992
- § 5:33 Black Sea: Ministerial Declaration on the Protection of the Black Sea, 7 April 1993
- § 5:34 Framework Convention for the Protection of the Marine Environment of the Caspian Sea, done at Tehran on 4 November of 2003
- § 5:35 Protocol on the Protection of the Marine Environment of the Black Sea from Land Based Sources and Activities, Done on 17 April 2009, at Sona, Bulgaria
- § 5:36 Declaration of the Ministers of Environment of the Contracting Parties to the Convention on the Protection of the Black Sea Against Pollution on Strengthening the Cooperation for the Rehabilitation of the Black Sea Environment, adopted at Sofia, 17 April 2009

CHAPTER 6. MEDITERRANEAN SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:1 Malta: Declaration made by Malta upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 20 May 1993

- § 6:2 Italy: Declaration upon depositing the instrument of ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea and the Agreement relating to the Implementation of Part XI of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 12 January 1995
- § 6:3 Slovenia: Declaration made upon succession with respect to the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 16 June 1995
- § 6:4 Greece: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 21 July 1995
- § 6:5 Turkey: Objection to the declaration made by Greece upon signature and ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea
- § 6:6 Spain: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 15 January 1997
- § 6:7 Monaco: Act No. 1.198 of 27 March 1998 containing the Code of the Sea (excerpts) (excerpts)
- § 6:8 Turkey: Letter dated 3 December 2002 from the Permanent Representative of Turkey to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 6:9 Syria: Law No. 28, 8 November 2003

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 6:10 Algeria: Declaration 1 made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 11 June 1996

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:11 Croatia: Statement made upon succession with respect to the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 5 April 1995
- § 6:12 Algeria: Declaration 2 made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 11 June 1996
- § 6:13 Malta: Territorial Waters and Contiguous Zone Act, 10 December 1971, as amended in 1975, 1978, 1981 and 2002
- § 6:14 Cyprus: A Law to Provide for the Proclamation of the Contiguous Zone by the Republic of Cyprus, 2 April 2004

III. STRAITS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:15 Greece: Note regarding the Turkish notification dated 22 February 1996 on the interpretative statement made by Greece at the time of both signature and ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 30 June 1997

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:16 Cyprus and Egypt: Agreement between the Republic of Cyprus and the Arab Republic of Egypt on the Delimitation of the Exclusive Economic Zone, 17 February 2003

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:17 Algeria: Legislative Decree No. 94-13 of 17 Dhu'lhijjah 1414, corresponding to 28 May 1994, establishing the general rules relating to fisheries, 22 June 1994
- § 6:18 Spain: Royal Decree 1315/1997, of 1 August 1997, establishing a Fisheries Protection Zone in the Mediterranean Sea
- § 6:19 Croatia: Decision on the extension of jurisdiction in the Adriatic Sea. 3 October 2003
- § 6:20 Slovenia: Note verbale dated 7 November 2003 from the Permanent Mission of Slovenia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 6:21 Letter dated 29 March 2005 from the Chargé d'affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General concerning the declaration of a Libyan Fisheries Protection Zone
- § 6:22 C yprus: A Law to Provide for the Proclamation of the Exclusive Economic Zone by the Republic of Cyprus, 2 April 2004
- § 6:23 Croatia: Communication by the Republic of Croatia dated 8 July 2004
- § 6:24 Slovenia: Note verbale dated 30 August 2004 Addressed to the Secretary-General
- § 6:25 Croatia: Note verbale dated 11 January 2005 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Croatia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations
- § 6:26 Note verbale dated 3 October 2005 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Slovenia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations
- § 6:27 Slovenia: Ecological Protection Zone and Continental Shelf of the Republic of Slovenia Act, 22 October 2005
- § 6:28 Italy: Law 61 on the Establishment of an ecological protection zone beyond the outer limit of the territorial sea, 8 February 2006
- § 6:29 Croatia: Notes verbales concerning the Ecological and Fisheries
 Protection Zone, and the Continental Shelf—Note verbale dated 21
 May 2007 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Croatia
 to the United Nations addressed to the Secretaryar-General of the
 United Nations in reference to notes verbales from the Permanent
 Mission of Italy dated 16 April 2004 and 15 March 2006 addressed
 to the Secretary-General of the United Nations, concerning the
 Ecological and Fisheries Protection Zone of hte Republic of Croatia

- § 6:30 —Note verbale dated 31 May 2007 from the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Croatia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations in reference to note verbale from the Republic of Slovenia dated 21 Febrauary 2006 addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations, concerning the Ecological Protection Zone and Continental Shelf of the REpublic of Slovenia
- § 6:31 Libyan Arab Jamahiriya: Declaration and decision concerning the exclusive economic zone, 2009—Declaration Concerning the Exclusive Economic Zone of the Great Socialist People's Libyan Arab Jamahiriya (May 27, 2009)
- § 6:32 —General People's Committee Decision No. 260 of A.J. 1377 (A.D. 2009) concerning the declaration of the exclusive economic zone (May 31, 2009)

V. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:33 Albania-Italy: Agreement between the Republic of Albania and the Republic of Italy for the determination of the continental shelf of each of the two countries, 18 December 1992
- § 6:34 Mediterranean Sea: Protocol for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution Resulting from Exploration and Exploitation of the Continental Shelf and the Seabed and its Subsoil, 14 October 1994 for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution Resulting from Exploration and Exploitation of the Continental Shelf and the Seabed and its Subsoil, 14 October 1994

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:35 Malta: Continental Shelf Act of 29 July 1966, as amended in 1983 and 2002

VI. HIGH SEAS

- § 6:36 Agreement of the General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean, as amended for the Mediterranean, as amended
- § 6:37 Agreement on the Conservation of Cetaceans of the Black Sea, Mediterranean Sea and Contiguous Atlantic Area, done on 24 November 1996
- § 6:38 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM): Recommendations adopted at its 32nd Session, Rome, Italy, 25-29 February 2008
- § 6:39 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM): Recommendations adopted at its 33rd Session, Tunis, 23-27 March

- 2009—Recommendation GFCM/33/2009/5 on the Establishment of the GFCM Regional Fleet Register
- § 6:40 —Recommendation GFCM/33/2009/6 concerning the Establishment of a GFCM Record of Vessels over 15 metres authorized to operate in the GFCM Area amending the REcommendation GFCM/2005/2
- § 6:41 —Recommendation GFCM/33/2009/7 concerning Minimum Standards for the Establishment of a Vessel Monitoring System (VMS) in the GFCM Area
- § 6:42 —Recommendation GFCM/33/2009/8 on the Establishment of a List of Vessels Presumed to have Carried Out IUU Fishing in the GFCM Area amending the Recommendation GFCM/2006/4
- § 6:43 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM): Recommendations adopted at its 34th Session, Athens, Greece (April 14–17, 2010)—Recommendation GFCM/34/2010/1 Concerning the Establishment of a GFCM Logbook
- § 6:44 General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean (GFCM): Recommendations adopted at its 34th Session, Athens, Greece (April 14–17, 2010)—Recommendation GFCM/34/2010/2 on the Management of Fishing Capacity
- § 6:45 —Recommendation GFCM/34/2010/3 Concerning the Identification of Non-Compliance
- § 6:46 —Recommendation GFCM 34/2010/4 Concerning Selected ICCAT Recommendations

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:47 Malta: Declaration upon accession to the Agreement for the implementation of the provisions of the UN Convention on the Law of the Sea relating to the conservation and management of straddling fish stocks and highly migratory fish stocks, 9

November 2001

VII. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 6:48 Tunisia and Algeria: Agreement on Provisional Arrangements for the Delimitation of the Maritime Boundaries between the Republic of Tunisia and the People's Democratic Republic of Algeria, 11 February 2002

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:49 Tunisia: Communication from the Government of Tunisia to the Secretary-General of the United Nations concerning the declaration made by Malta upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 27 May 1994
- § 6:50 Italy: Note verbale dated 15 March 2006 from the Permanent Mission of Italy to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General of the United Nations

VIII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:51 Barcelona Convention for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution: Protocol concerning Specially Protected Areas and Biological Diversity in the Mediterranean, done at Barcelona on 10 June 1995
- § 6:52 Amendments to the Convention for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution, adopted at Barcelona on 10 June 1995
- § 6:53 Amendments to the Protocol for the Prevention of Pollution of the Mediterranean Sea by Dumping from Ships and Aircraft, adopted at Barcelona on 10 June 1995
- § 6:54 Amendments to the Protocol for the Protection of the Mediterranean Sea against Pollution from Land-Based Sources, adopted at Syracuse, Italy, on 7 March 1996
- § 6:55 Memorandum of Understanding on Port State Control in the Mediterranean Region, 11 July 1997

IX. PIRACY, DRUG TRAFFICKING, AND OTHER CRIMES AT SEA

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 6:56 Council of Europe: Agreement on Hucit Traffic by Sea, Implementing Article 17 of the United Nations Convention against Illicit Traffic in Narcotic Drugs and Psychotropic Substances, 8 September 1994
- § 6:57 Spain-Italy: Treaty between the Kingdom of Spain and the Italian Republic to combat illicit drug trafficking at sea, done at Madrid on 23 March 1990

CHAPTER 7. BALTIC SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:1 Germany: General declaration on the safeguarding of rights on the occasion of the deposit of the instrument of accession of the Federal Republic of Germany to the Convention on the Law of the Sea, 14 October 1994
- § 7:2 Finland: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 21 June 1996
- § 7:3 Sweden: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 25 June 1996

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 7:4 Germany: Statement on the means for the settlement of disputes on

the occasion of the deposit of the instrument of accession of the Federal Republic of Germany to the Convention on the Law of the Sea, 14 October 1994

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 7:5 Germany-Poland: Treaty between the Federal Republic of Germany and the Republic of Poland on the confirmation of the frontier between them, 14 November 1990

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:6 Estonia: Law on the boundaries of the maritime tract, 10 March
- § 7:7 Lithuania: Law of the Republic of Lithuania on the State Boundary of the Republic of Lithuania, 25 June 1992
- § 7:8 Germany: Proclamation of 11 November 1924 by the Government of the Federal Republic of Germany concerning the extension of the breadth of the German territorial sea
- § 7:9 Finland: Act Amending the Act on the Limits of the Territorial Waters of Finland (981/95)

IV. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:10 Sweden-Russian Federation: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden and the Government of the Russian Federation in the Field of Fisheries, 11 December 1992
- § 7:11 Sweden-Estonia: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden and the Government of the Republic of Estonia on Fisheries, 24 February 1993
- § 7:12 Sweden-Latvia: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden and the Government of the Republic of Latvia on Fisheries, 27 April 1993

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:13 Sweden: Act on Sweden's economic zone, promulgated on 3 December 1992
- § 7:14 Sweden: Ordinance on Sweden's Exclusive Economic Zone, issued on 3 December 1992
- § 7:15 Germany: Proclamation of 25 November 1994 by the Federal Republic of Germany concerning the establishment of an exclusive

- economic zone of the Federal Republic of Germany in the North Sea and in the Baltic Sea
- § 7:16 Denmark: Executive Order No. 613 of 19 July 2002 to Amend the Executive Order concerning Denmark's Exclusive Economic Zone
- § 7:17 Finland: Act on the Exclusive Economic Zone of Finland, 26 November 2004

V. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 7:18 Finland-Sweden: Agreement between the Republic of Finland and the Kingdom of Sweden on the delimitation of the boundary between the continental shelf and fishery zone of Finland and the economic zone of Sweden in the Cland Sea and the northern Baltic Sea, 2 June 1994
- § 7:19 Estonia-Latvia: Agreement between the Republic of Estonia and the Republic of Latvia on the Maritime Delimitation in the Gulf of Riga, the Strait of Irbe and the Baltic Sea, done on 12 July 1996
- § 7:20 Estonia-Latvia: Protocol between the Prime Minister of the Republic of Estonia and the Minister President of the Republic of Latvia, done on 12 July 1996
- § 7:21 Finland-Estonia: Agreement between the Republic of Finland and the Republic of Estonia on the boundary of the Maritime Zones in the Gulf of Finland and the Northern Baltic Sea, done on 18 October 1996
- § 7:22 Estonia-Latvia-Sweden: Agreement between the Government of the Republic of Estonia, the Government of the Republic of Latvia and the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden on the Common Maritime Boundary Point in the Baltic Sea, done on 30 April 1997
- § 7:23 Lithuania-Russian Federation: Treaty between the Republic of Lithuania and the Russian Federation on the Delimitation of the Exclusive Economic Zone and the Continental Shelf in the Baltic Sea, done on 24 October 1997
- § 7:24 Agreement between the Government of the Republic of Finland, the Government of the Republic of Estonia and the Government of the Kingdom of Sweden on the Common Maritime Boundary Point in the Baltic Sea, 16 January 2001

VI. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 7:25 Baltic Sea: Convention on the Protection of the Marine Environment of the Baltic Sea Area, 9 April 1992

VII. ARCHAEOLOGICAL AND HISTORICAL OBJECTS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 7:26 Estonia-Finland-Sweden: Agreement between the Republic of Estonia, the Republic of Finland and the Kingdom of Sweden regarding the M/S Estonia, 23 February 1995

CHAPTER 8. NORTH SEA

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 8:1 North Sea: Declaration on the coordinated extension of jurisdiction in the North Sea, 22 September 1992

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:2 Norway: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 24 June 1996
- § 8:3 Netherlands: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 28 June 1996
- § 8:4 United Kingdom: Declaration made upon accession to the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 25 July 1997

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:5 Denmark: Act No. 200 of 7 April 1999 on the delimitation of the territorial sea
- § 8:6 Denmark: Executive Order No. 242 of 21 April 1999
- § 8:7 Denmark: Ordinance Governing the Admission of Foreign Warships and Military Aircraft to Danish Territory in Time of Peace, 16 April 1999
- § 8:8 Norway: Act of 27 June 2003 No. 57 relating to Norway's territorial waters and contiguous zone

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:9 Denmark: Act No. 411 of 22 May 1996 on Exclusive Economic Zone
- § 8:10 Denmark: Executive Order No. 584 of 24 June 1996 concerning Denmark's Exclusive Economic Zone
- § 8:11 Belgium: Act concerning the exclusive economic zone of Belgium in the North Sea, 22 April 1999
- § 8:12 Netherlands: Kingdom Act of 27 May 1999 establishing an exclusive economic zone of the Kingdom (Exclusive Economic Zone (Establishment Act)

§ 8:13 Netherlands: Decree of 13 March 2000 determining the outer limits of the exclusive economic zone of the Netherlands and effecting the entry into force of the Kingdom Act establishing an exclusive economic zone (Exclusive Economic Zone of the Netherlands (Outer Limits) Decree)

IV. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:14 Netherlands-Belgium: Agreement between the Kingdom of the Netherlands and the Kingdom of Belgium relating to the delimitation of the territorial sea, 18 December 1996
- § 8:15 Netherlands-Belgium: Agreement between the Kingdom of the Netherlands and the Kingdom of Belgium relating to the delimitation of the continental shelf. 18 December 1996
- § 8:16 UK-Netherlands: Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Government of the Kingdom of the Netherlands amending the Agreement of 6 October 1965 relating to the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf under the North Sea between the Two Countries as amended by the Protocol of 25 November 1971, The Hague, 28 January and 7 June 2004
- § 8:17 UK-Belgium: Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Government of the Kingdom of Belgium amending the Agreement of 29 May 1991 relating to the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf under the North Sea between the Two Countries, Brussels, 21 March 2005 and 7 June 2005

V. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:18 North-East Atlantic: Convention for the Protection of the Marine Environment of the North-East Atlantic, 22 September 1992
- § 8:19 OSPAR Convention for the Protection of the Marine Environment of the North-East Atlantic: Bremen Statement adopted by the Ministerial Meeting, Bremen, 25 June 2003
- § 8:20 The Helsinki and OSPAR Commissions: Declaration of the Joint Ministerial Meeting, Bremen, 25-26 June 2003

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 8:21 United Kingdom: Merchant Shipping (Salvage and Pollution) Act 1994 (excerpts)
- § 8:22 Belgium: Act on protection of the marine environment and ocean space under Belgian jurisdiction, 20 January 1999

CHAPTER 9. NORTH ATLANTIC OCEAN AND ADJACENT SEAS

I. LAW OF THE SEA IN GENERAL AND RELATED ISSUES

- A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS
- § 9:1 France: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 11 April 1996
- § 9:2 Portugal: Declaration made upon ratification of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, 3 November 1997

II. TERRITORIAL SEA, CONTIGUOUS ZONE, AND COASTAL AREAS

- A. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS
- § 9:3 Cape Verde: Law no. 60/IV/92 delimiting the maritime areas of the Republic of Cape Verde and revoking Decree Law No. 126/77 and all legal provisions which contravene this law
- § 9:4 Norway: Regulations relating to the Limit of the Norwegian Territorial Sea around Jan Mayen, 30 August 2002

III. EXCLUSIVE ECONOMIC ZONE AND FISHERY ZONE, INCLUDING MANAGEMENT OF LIVING RESOURCES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:5 Iceland-Norway-Russia: Agreement between the Government of Iceland, the Covernment of Norway and the Government of the Russian Federation concerning certain aspects of cooperation in the area of fisheries, 15 May 1999
- § 9:6 Norway-Iceland: Protocol between the Government of Norway and the Government of Iceland under the Agreement between the Government of Norway, the Government of Iceland and the Government of the Russian Federation concerning certain aspects of cooperation in the area of fisheries, 15 May 1999

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:7 United Kingdom: The Fishery Limits Order 1999

IV. CONTINENTAL SHELF, INCLUDING RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:8 Denmark-Norway: Agreement between the Kingdom of Denmark and

the Kingdom of Norway concerning the delimitation of the continental shelf in the area between Jan Mayen and Greenland and concerning the boundary between the fishery zones in the area, done at Oslo on 18 December 1995

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:9 Norway: Act No. 72 of 29 November 1996 relating to petroleum activities
- § 9:10 United Kingdom: The Continental Shelf (Designation of Areas) Order 1999

V. HIGH SEAS

- § 9:11 North Atlantic: Agreement on cooperation in research, conservation and management of marine mammals in the North Atlantic, 9
 April 1992
- § 9:12 European Union-Canada: Agreement between the European Union and Canada on Fisheries (Greenland halbut), 16 April 1995
- § 9:13 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations and Resolutions adopted at its 18th Regular Meeting, Dublin, Ireland, 17-24 November 2003—
 Recommendation concerning the Duties of Contracting Parties and Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties, Entities or Fishing Entities in Relation to their Vessels in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:14 —Recommendation concerning the Recording of Catch by Fishing Vessels in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:15 —Recommendation concerning Minimum Standards for the Establishment of a Vessel Monitoring System in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:16 —Recommendation to Adopt Additional Measures against Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated (IUU) Fishing
- § 9:17 —Recommendation concerning the Continuance of the Trade Measures against Equatorial Guinea
- § 9:18 —Recommendation for Bigeye Tuna Trade Restrictive Measures
- § 9:19 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 14th Special Meeting, New Orleans, USA, 15-21 November 2004—Recommendation concerning the Lifting of Trade Sanctions against Equatorial Guinea
- § 9:20 —Recommendation concerning the Lifting of Bigeye Tuna, Bluefin Tuna and Swordfish Trade Restrictive Measures against Sierra Leone
- § 9:21 —Recommendation concerning the Lifting of Bigeye Tuna Trade Restrictive Measures against Cambodia
- § 9:22 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 19th Regular Meeting,

- Seville, Spain, 14-20 November 2005—Recommendation Regarding Control of Chinese Taipei's Atlantic Bigeye Tuna Fishery
- § 9:23 —Recommedation to Amend the Recommendation on Bluefin Tuna Farming [Rec. 04-06]
- § 9:24 —Recommendation Establishing a Programme for Transhipment by Large-Scale Longline Fishing Vessels
- § 9:25 North East Atlantic Fisheries Commission (NEAFC): "New" Convention, incorporating amendments adopted in 2004 and 2006
- § 9:26 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 15th Special Meeting, Dubrovnik, Croatia, 17-26 November 2006—Recommendation Regarding Chinese Taipei
- § 9:27 —Recommendation on Bluefin Tuna Farming
- § 9:28 —Recommendation Establishing a Programme for Transhipment
- § 9:29 —Recommendation Amending the Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish a List of Vessels Presumed to Have Carried Out Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated Fishing Activities in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:30 —Recommendation Concerning Trade Measures
- § 9:31 —Recommendation to Promote Compliance by Nationals of Contracting Parites, Cooperating Non-Contracting Parties, Entities, or Fishing Entities with ICCAT Conservation and Management Measures
- § 9:32 Amendment to the Convention on Future Multilateral Cooperation in the Northwest Atlantic Fisheries, 28 September 2007
- § 9:33 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 20th Regular Meeting, Antalya, Turkey, November 9-18, 2007—Recommendation Amending the List of Fishing Vessels Presumed to be Engaged in Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated (IUU) Fishing Activities in the ICCAT Convention ARea and Other Areas
- § 9:34 —Recommendation on an ICCAT Bluefin Tuna Catch Documentation Program
- § 9:35 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 16th Special Meeting, Marrakech, Morocco, November 7-24, 2008—Recommendation Amending the Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish a Multiannual Recovery Plan for Bluefin Tuna in the Eastern Atlantic and Mediterranean
- § 9:36 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas: Recommendations adopted at its 21st Regular Meeting, Recife, Brazil, November 9 to 15, 2009—Recommendation by ICCAT to Amend the Recommendation by ICCAT on a Multi-year Conservation and Management Program for Bigeye Tuna
- § 9:37 —Recommendation for a Management Framework for the Sustainable Exploitation of Mediterranean Swordfish and Replacing ICCAT Recommendation 08-03
- § 9:38 —Recommendation by ICCAT Amending Recommendation 08-05 to Establish a Multi-annual Recovery plan for Bluefin Tuna in the Eastern Atlantic and Mediterranean

- § 9:39 —Recommendation by ICCAT Concerning the Establishment of an ICCAT Record of Vessels 20 Meters in Length Overall or Greater Authorized to Operate in the Convention Area
- § 9:40 —Recommendation by ICCAT Amending Three Recommendations in Conformity with the 2009 Recommendation by ICCAT Concerning the Establishment of an ICCAT Record of Vessels 20 Meters in Length Overall or Greater Authorized to Operate in the Convention Area
- § 9:41 —Recommendation by ICCAT Further Amending the Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish a List of Vessels Presumed to Have Carried Out Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated Fishing Activities in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:42 —Recommendation by ICCAT Amending Recommendation 08-12 on an ICCAT Blue fin Tuna Catch Documentation Program
- § 9:43 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 17th Special Meeting, Paris, France (November 19–27, 2010)—10-06 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on Atlantic Shortfin Mako Sharks Caught in Association with ICCAT Fisheries
- § 9:44 —10-07 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on the Conservation of Oceanic Whitetip Shark Caught in Association with Fisheries in the ICCAT Convention Area
- § 9:45 —10-08 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on Hammerhead Sharks (Family Sphyrnidae) Caught in Association with Fisheries Managed by ICCAT
- § 9:46 —10-09 BYC: Recommendation by ICCAT on the By-Catch of Sea Turtles in ICCAT Fisheries
- § 9:47 International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT): Recommendations adopted at its 17th Special Meeting, Paris, France (November 19–27, 2010)—10-10 GEN: Recommendation by ICCAT to Establish Minimum Standards for Vessel Scientific Observer Programs

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

- § 9:48 Canada: Notification in relation to the compulsory jurisdiction of the International Court of Justice, 10 May 1994
- § 9:49 Norway: Declaration made upon ratification of the Agreement on straddling fish stocks and highly migratory fish stocks, 30 December 1996

C. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 9:50 Fisheries jurisdiction (Spain v. Canada): Application instituting proceedings filed in the Registry of the International Court of Justice on 28 March 1995

VI. DELIMITATION OF MARITIME BOUNDARIES

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:51 Denmark-Iceland: Agreement between the Government of the

- Kingdom of Denmark along with the Local Government of Greenland on the one hand and the Government of the Republic of Iceland on the other hand on the Delimitation of the Continental Shelf and the Fishery Zone in the Area between Greenland and Iceland, done at Helsinki on 11 November 1997
- § 9:52 Norway-Denmark: Additional Protocol to the Agreement of 18
 December 1995 between the Kingdom of Norway and the Kingdom
 of Denmark concerning the delimitation of the continental shelf in
 the area between Jan Mayen and Greenland and the boundary
 between the fishery zones in the area, done at Helsinki on 11
 November 1997
- § 9:53 Norway-Iceland: Additional Protocol to the Agreement of 28 May 1980 between Norway and Iceland on fishery and continental shelf questions and the Agreement derived therefrom of 22 October 1981 on the continental shelf between Jan Mayen and Iceland, done at Helsinki on 11 November 1997
- § 9:54 Denmark-United Kingdom: Agreement between the Government of the Kingdom of Denmark together with the House Government of the Faroe Islands, on the one hand, and the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, on the other hand, relating to Maritime Delimitation in the Area between the Faroe Islands and the United Kingdom, 18 May 1999
- § 9:55 Treaty on the Delimitation of the Maritime Frontier between the Islamic Republic of Mauritania and the Republic of Cape Verde, 19 September 2003
- § 9:56 Ireland-United Kingdom: Exchange of Notes dated 18 October 2001 and 31 October 2001 between the Government of Ireland and the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland constituting an agreement pursuant to Article 83 paragraph 3 of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea 1982 on the provisional delimitation of an area of the continental shelf

B. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

§ 9:57 Arbitral Tribunal Constituted Pursuant to Article 287, and in Accordance with Annex VII, of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea in the Matter of an Arbitration between Guyana and Suriname: Press Release on the Award of the Arbitral Tribunal, 17 September 2007

VII. MARINE ENVIRONMENT

- § 9:58 West and Central African Region: Memorandum of Understanding on Port State Control for the West and Central African Region, 22 October 1999
- § 9:59 International Maritime Organization: Designation of the Western European Waters as a Particularly Sensitive Sea Area, 15 October 2004

VIII. MARINE SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH AND MARINE TECHNOLOGY

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:60 OSP AR Commission: Code of Conduct for Responsible Marine Research in the Deep Seas and High Seas of the OSPAR Maritime Area, 2008

B. NATIONAL LEGISLATION AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:61 Norway: Regulations relating to foreign marine scientific research in Norway's internal waters, territorial sea and economic zone and on the continental shelf, 2001

IX. SECURITY AND DISARMAMENT

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:62 Agreement Between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of the Republic of Liberia Concerning Cooperation to Suppress the Proliferation of Weapons of Mass Destruction, their Delivery Systems, and Related Materials By Sea, 11 February 2004

X. PIRACY, DRUG TRAFFICKING, AND OTHER CRIMES AT SEA

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:63 Maritime Organisation of West and Central Africa (MOWCA):
Memorandum of Understanding on the Establishment of a SubRegional Integrated Coast Guard Network in West and Central
Africa, adopted at the 13th Session of the General Assembly,
Dakar, 2921 July 2008

XI. ARCHAEOLOGICAL AND HISTORICAL OBJECTS

A. BILATERAL AND REGIONAL INSTRUMENTS

§ 9:64 Agreement Concerning the Shipwrecked Vessel RMS Titanic, 2003